

# 2023 - 2024 Fees & Charges

Adopted by Council 21.06.2023 Resolution No. 2023/100

### **Table Of Contents**

IARROMINE SHIRE COUNCIL	7
ORGANISATIONAL SERVICES	7
FEE FOR RETURNED CHEQUES/DIRECT DEPOSITS	7
RATE CERTIFICATES	7
SEARCHES - BY SERVICE AGENTS	7
COPY OF RATE OR WATER ACCOUNT	7
ACCRUAL OF INTEREST (SEC 566 LG ACT 1993)	7
ADMINISTRATION COSTS	7
PHOTOCOPYING COSTS	7
PHOTOCOPYING OF COUNCIL DOCUMENTS ONLY THAT CANNOT BE TAKEN AWAY FROM THE BUILDING, I.E. LEP PAGES, PAGES	
PHOTOCOPYING SERVICES FOR COMMUNITY GROUPS	
PHOTOCOPYING FOR SPECIAL GROUPS (AT DISCREATION OF GENERAL MANAGER)	
GIPA	
CASUAL HIRE OF COUNCIL MEETING ROOMS / OFFICES	
HUBNSPOKE - 37 BURRAWAY STREET, NARROMINE	
TEMPORARY CROWN LAND LICENCE AGREEMENTS	
LEGAL FEES (AS PER COUNCIL'S DEBT RECOVERY POLICY)	
ADMINISTRATION CHARGE - (SECTION 713 SALE)	9
ENVIRONMENTAL & HEALTH	10
FOOD PREMISES INSPECTION FEES	10
OTHER INSPECTION FEES	10
PROTECTION OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL OPERATIONS ACT (1997)	10
WATER CARTERS - POTABLE WATER	10
SECTION 68 - LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT - ACTIVITY APPROVALS	10
PART A - TEMPORARY STRUCTURES AND PLACES OF PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENT	10
PART B - WATER SUPPLY, SEWERAGE AND STORMWATER DRAINAGE WORK	
PART C - MANAGEMENT OF WASTE	10
PART D - COMMUNITY LAND	
PART E - PUBLIC ROADS	
PART F - OTHER ACTIVITIES	
SWIMMING POOL	
USE OF FOOTPATH	
TEMPORARY BUILDINGS	
NOXIOUS WEEDS	
PRIVATE SPRAYING - NOXIOUS WEEDS	
RANGER SERVICES	
DOG & CAT REGISTRATIONSIMPOUNDING FEE - COMPANION ANIMALS	
RELEASE FEES	
EQUIPMENT CHARGES (COMPANION ANIMALS)	
SURRENDER FEE (COMMERCIAL)	
SALE OF COMPANION ANIMALS	
IMPOUNDING	13
CALLOUT FEE	13
TRANSPORT / CARRIER COSTS / FEEDING	
TREATMENT & FEEDING COSTS	
SALE OF LIVESTOCK	14

IMPOUNDING FEE - VEHICLES/ ARTICLES	14
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT	15
PLANNING - LEP	15
LOCAL ENVIRONMENTAL PLANS (LEP)	15
DEVELOPMENT CONTROL PLANS (DCP)	
FEES FOR PLANNING PROPOSALS (REZONING APPLICATIONS)	
SECTION 10.7 CERTIFICATES	
SECTION 7.11 AND 7.12 CONTRIBUTIONS (S94 & S94A CONTRIBUTIONS)	15
DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS	15
ADVERTISING SIGNS	
DWELLING HOUSE WITH COST OF CONSTRUCTION LESS THAN \$100,000 OR LESS	
ALL DEVELOPMENTS	
DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION - FOR SUBDIVISIONS	
DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION - NO BUILDING WORK	
DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION - ADDITIONAL FEES	
SUBDIVISION CERTIFICATES	
SUBDIVISION INSPECTION PACKAGE	
SUBDIVISION WORKS CERTIFICATES	
MODIFICATION OF DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION	
MODIFICATION APPLICATIONS - ADDITIONAL FEES	18
FEES FOR REVIEWS AND APPEALS	18
UP TO \$5,000	18
REVIEW OF DECISION TO REJECT	18
APPLICATION FOR REVIEW	19
MODIFICATION OF A CDC	19
LODGEMENT OF CERTIFICATE BY PRIVATE CERTIFIERS	19
BUILDING INFORMATION CERTIFICATE FEE (CL. 260)	19
STAMPING OF ADDITIONAL PLANS (PER SET)	19
BOND ADMINISTRATION FEE	19
RELOCATION OF SECOND HAND DWELLING	
COMPLYING DEVELOPMENT CERTIFICATE (CDC)	20
RESIDENTIAL (FEE DOES NOT INCLUDE INSPECTION FEE)	20
NON RESIDENTIAL (FEE DOES NOT INCLUDE INSPECTION FEE)	20
ASSESSMENT OF ALTERNATIVE SOLUTION	20
INSPECTIONS (INCLUDING FINAL OCCUPATION CERTIFICATES)	20
CERTIFICATES & NOTICES	20
CONSTRUCTION CERTIFICATES	21
RESIDENTIAL - NEW DWELLING, DWELLING ALTERATIONS & ADDITIONS	2
UP TO \$5,000	
FROM \$5,001 TO \$15,000	
FROM \$15,001 TO \$50,000	21
FROM \$50,001 TO \$100,000	<b>2</b> 1
FROM \$100,001 TO \$250,000	21
FROM \$250,001 TO \$500,000	22
FROM \$500,000	22
CARPORT, PATIO OR GARAGE	22
DUAL OCCUPANCY	
MULTI UNIT RESIDENTIAL	
COMMERCIAL / INDUSTRIAL BUILDINGS	
UP TO \$15,000	
FROM \$15,001 TO \$100,000	22

FROM \$100,001 TO \$250,000	22
FROM \$250,000	22
ASSESSMENT OF CONSTRUCTION CERTIFICATE OUTSIDE COUNCIL'S ACCREDITATION LEVEL	22
MODIFICATION OF CONSTRUCTION CERTIFICATES	
COPY OF SUBDIVISION CERTIFICATES	22
SEWER CONNECTION (TOWN SEWERAGE SYSTEM) - SECTION 68 LG ACT APPLICATION	22
BUILDING STATISTIC CHARGE	22
COMMUNITY & CULTURAL SERVICES	23
CEMETERY	25
GENERAL CEMETERY FEES - NARROMINE, TOMINGLEY & TRANGIE MONUMENTAL	
WALLS OF MEMORY	
LAWN CEMETERY FEES - NARROMINE & TRANGIE	
COMMUNITY HALLS	
TRANGIE MEMORIAL HALL (PER BOOKING)	
TOMINGLEY MEMORIAL HALL (PER BOOKING)	
MACQUARIE REGIONAL LIBRARY	
•	
INTER LIBRARY LOANS	
OVERDUE FEES - ITEM PER WEEK	
EQUIPMENT USAGE	
PHOTOCOPYING & PRINTOUTS	
LAMINATING	
FAX SERVICES	
LOCAL & FAMILY HISTORY RESEARCH	
INFORMATION RESEARCH	
BOOK CLUB SUBSCRIPTIONS	
DIGITAL IMAGE SERVICE	
ITEM REPLACEMENT	
BOOK SALE	
PC COMPUTERS (MRL DECOMMISSIONED)	
MERCHANDISING	
LIBRARY MISCELLANEOUS	26
WORKSHOPS	26
INFRASTRUCTURE SERVICES	27
ROAD RELATED APPLICATIONS	
SECTION 138 OF THE ROADS ACT, 1993	
ROAD SIGNS	
ROAD OPENINGS - REFUNDABLE BONDS (REFUNDED ON SATISFACTORY COMPLETION OF THE WORK) NOT NOT REFUNDED	TE: GST PAYABLE IF
ROAD CLOSURE APPLICATIONS	
GUTTER CROSSING CHARGES: EXCLUDING THE REMOVAL OF EXISTING CROSSING	
WASTE FACILITY	27
WASTE MANAGEMENT - DOMESTIC	
RECYCLING - DOMESTIC	
WASTE MANAGEMENT - COMMERCIAL	
RECYCLING - COMMERCIAL	
WASTE DEPOT CHARGE	
FOOD & ORGANICS COLLECTION - RESIDENTIAL (FOGO)	
FOOD & ORGANICS COLLECTION - NON RATEABLE PROPERTIES* (FOGO)	
INTEREST RATE - WASTE, RECYCLING & FOGO	

	FOOD & ORGANICS COLLECTION - OTHER* (FOGO)	. 28
	GARBAGE DEPOT TIPPING FEES - DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL WASTE	. 28
	GARBAGE DEPOT TIPPING FEES - OTHER	29
	DEAD ANIMAL DISPOSAL	. 29
	TYRE DISPOSAL	. 29
	ASBESTOS	30
	MATTRESSES	30
	RECYCLABLES - DOMESTIC	. 30
	RECYCLABLES - COMMERCIAL	. 30
	GREEN WASTE	30
C	OUNCIL PLANT - EXTERNAL RATE	31
	SALE OF GRAVEL ONLY	. 31
	PORTABLE TOILETS	. 32
	ROADWORK SIGNS (SUPPLY ONLY)	. 32
	GRIDS	32
	ACCESS PERMIT FOR OVER SIZE MASS VEHICLES	. 32
	BARRICADES (MESH)	. 32
	LABOUR (LABOURER ONLY)	. 32
	SUPERVISION OF WORKS	. 32
	SURCHARGE FOR OVERTIME WORK ON HOURLY RATES (LABOURER ONLY)	. 32
	ENGINEERING INSPECTION	. 32
	ENGINEERING PACKAGE INSPECTIONS	. 32
Α	ERODROME	33
	HANGARAGE FOR INDIVIDUAL AIRCRAFT & GLIDERS	. 33
	PARKING ON AERODROME GROUNDS - FOR TRAILERS NOT ENCOMPASSED WITH HANGAR FEES	33
	STORAGE CONTAINERS ON AIR AND PUBLIC SIDE OF COMPLEX	. 33
V	ATER SUPPLIES	33
	WATER CONNECTION FEES - NARROMINE, TRANGIE & TOMINGLEY	. 33
	UPGRADE EXISTING SERVICES - NARROMINE, TRANGIE, RURAL & TOMINGLEY	. 33
	COUNCIL STANDPIPES - PER KILOLITRE (AVDATA SYSTEM)	. 33
	NARROMINE TRUCK WASH - LOCATION - WASTE MANAGEMENT FACILITY (AVDATA SYSTEM)	. 33
	TRANGIE TRUCK WASH - LOCATION - SEWER TREATMENT PLANT (AVDATA SYSTEM)	. 33
	WATER METER EXTERNAL TEST FEES	. 34
	WATER METER REPLACEMENT FEE	. 34
	RELOCATE EXISTING WATER METER CONNECTION	. 34
	NARROMINE WATER ACCESS CHARGES	. 34
	TRANGIE WATER ACCESS CHARGES	. 34
	RURAL WATER ACCESS CHARGES	. 34
	TOMINGLEY WATER ACCESS CHARGES	. 35
	DRINKING WATER CONSUMPTION CHARGES	. 35
	WATER METER READING FEE	. 35
	INTEREST RATE - WATER SERVICES	. 35
	WATER HEADWORKS	. 35
	BACKFLOW PREVENTION DEVICES	. 35
	FIRE SERVICES AND FIRE FLOW INVESTIGATIONS SURVEYS	
	PRIVATE WORKS	36
S	EWERAGE SERVICES	36
	SEWER JUNCTION FEE	. 36
	SEWER DIAGRAMS & PLANS	. 36
	SEWER ACCESS CHARGES - RESIDENTIAL PROPERTIES	. 36
	SEWER ACCESS CHARGES - NON RESIDENTIAL PROPERTIES - NARROMINE & TRANGIE	. 36

	INTEREST RATE - SEWERAGE SERVICES	36
	NON RESIDENTIAL SEWER USER CHARGES	36
	SEWER HEADWORKS	36
L	IQUID TRADE WASTE SERVICES	37
	LIQUID TRADE WASTE FEES	37
	APPLICATION FOR APPROVAL TO DISCHARGE	37
	NON COMPLIANCE FEE - CATEGORY 1 & 2 CHARGES PER KILOLITRE	37
	NON COMPLIANCE FEE - CATEGORY 3 (REFER TO DPE-WATER LIQUID TRADE WASTE WEBSITE FOR APPROPRIATE CHARGES)	37
	USAGE CHARGES	37
	INTEREST RATE	37
5	TORMWATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES	37
	LAND CATEGORISED AS RESIDENTIAL	37
	LAND CATEGORISED AS BUSINESS (OTHER THAN LAND ZONED RE2 - PRIVATE RECREATION	37
	INTEREST RATE	38
F	RECREATIONAL FACILITIES	38
	KEY DEPOSIT (REFUNDABLE UPON RETURN OF KEYS)	38
	AQUATIC CENTRES	38
	NARROMINE & TRANGIE AQUATIC CENTRES	38
	SPORT & FITNESS CENTRE	39
	GYMNASTIC CLUB	39
	SCHOOLS	39
	GYMNASIUM	
	STADIUM	
	SMALL EXERCISE ROOM	
	OVALS / FACILITIES	
	USER CONTRIBUTIONS - NARROMINE (PER GROUND/SEASON)	
	USER CONTRIBUTIONS - TRANGIE (PER GROUND/SEASON)	
	IOWGROUND & RACECOURSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE	
1	IARROMINE SHOWGROUND	43
	HIRE OF NARROMINE SHOWGROUND	43
	HIRE OF STABLES - NARROMINE	43
	HIRE COVERED CATTLE PAVILION	
	HIRE YARDS SURROUNDING MCNAB/JACK WALSH STABLES - PER WEEK	43
	HIRE CATTLE YARDS - NARROMINE	43
	HORSE TRAINING CLASSES - NARROMINE	
	TRAINER'S LICENCE - NARROMINE	
٦	RANGIE SHOWGROUND	44
	HIRE OF TRANGIE SHOWGROUND	44
	HIRE OF STABLES - TRANGIE	44
	HORSE TRAINING CLASSES - TRANGIE	44
	HIRE HORSE BOXES	44
	HIRE CATTLE YARDS - TRANGIE	
	TRAINERS - TRANGIE	44
	TRAINER'S LICENCE TRANCIE	10

100 001 100			Year 23/24		
(excl. GST) (incl. GST)	Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	CL1

## NARROMINE SHIRE COUNCIL

#### **ORGANISATIONAL SERVICES**

#### FEE FOR RETURNED CHEQUES/DIRECT DEPOSITS

Each Instance	\$38.00	\$0.00	\$38.00	999
RATE CERTIFICATES				
Section 603 Certificate	\$95.00	\$0.00	\$95.00	003
Section 603 Certificate – Expedition Fee	\$40.00	\$0.00	\$40.00	999
SEARCHES - BY SERVICE AGENTS			Costo 1 200/	000
Company Searches – through Service Agent			Costs + 30%	999
Property Searches – By Address, Lot & DP, Name – through Service Agent			Costs + 30%	999
COPY OF RATE OR WATER ACCOUNT				
Request for Hard Copy of Original Rate or Water Notice	\$10.00	\$0.00	\$10.00	999
Request for Email Copy of Original Rate or Water Notice			No Charge	999

### **ACCRUAL OF INTEREST (SEC 566 LG ACT 1993)**

ADMINISTRATION COSTS				
Staff Time per hour or part thereof – Related to GST exempt charge	\$93.00	\$0.00	\$93.00	999

Staff Time per hour or part thereof – Related to GST exempt charge \$93.00 \$0.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00 \$93.00

#### PHOTOCOPYING COSTS

Outstanding Rates & Charges

# PHOTOCOPYING OF COUNCIL DOCUMENTS ONLY THAT CANNOT BE TAKEN AWAY FROM THE BUILDING, I.E. LEP PAGES, DCP PAGES

A4 - Black & White	\$0.82	\$0.08	\$0.90	999
A3 - Black & White	\$0.82	\$0.08	\$0.90	999
A4 - Colour	\$1.41	\$0.14	\$1.55	999
A3 - Colour	\$2.73	\$0.27	\$3.00	999

#### PHOTOCOPYING SERVICES FOR COMMUNITY GROUPS

A4 - Black & White	\$0.59	\$0.06	\$0.65	999
A3 - Black & White	\$0.68	\$0.07	\$0.75	999
A4 - Colour	\$0.77	\$0.08	\$0.85	999
A3 - Colour	\$1.41	\$0.14	\$1.55	999
Laminating – A4 Size	\$0.86	\$0.09	\$0.95	999

9.0% per annum

003

999

		Year 23/24		
Name	Fee	GST	Fee	CL1
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

#### PHOTOCOPYING FOR SPECIAL GROUPS (AT DISCREATION OF GENERAL MANAGER)

A4 - Black & White	\$0.27	\$0.03	\$0.30	999
A3 - Black & White	\$0.50	\$0.05	\$0.55	999
A4 - Colour	\$0.59	\$0.06	\$0.65	999
A3 - Colour	\$1.05	\$0.10	\$1.15	999

#### **GIPA**

Formal Application Access	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	002
Processing charge per hour	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	002
Internal Review fee	\$40.00	\$0.00	\$40.00	002

#### CASUAL HIRE OF COUNCIL MEETING ROOMS / OFFICES

CSPC Board Room – Hourly	\$23.64	\$2.36	\$26.00	999
CSPC Board Room – Daily Hire	\$55.45	\$5.55	\$61.00	999
CSPC Board Room – Weekly Hire	\$220.00	\$22.00	\$242.00	999
Council Chambers – Hourly	\$23.64	\$2.36	\$26.00	999
Council Chambers – Daily Hire	\$55.45	\$5.55	\$61.00	999
Council Chambers – Weekly Hire	\$220.00	\$22.00	\$242.00	999
Interview Room – Hourly	\$23.64	\$2.36	\$26.00	999
Interview Room – Daily Hire	\$55.45	\$5.55	\$61.00	999
Interview Room – Weekly Hire	\$220.00	\$22.00	\$242.00	999

### **HUBNSPOKE - 37 BURRAWAY STREET, NARROMINE**

HubnSpoke - Electronic Access Key	Electronic fob included in charge			999
HubnSpoke - Casual* Daily Hire per person (charge provides access to one desk and hub facilities)	\$20.00	\$2.00	\$22.00	999
HubnSpoke - Weekly Hire per person (charge provides access to one desk and hub facilities)	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	999
HubnSpoke - Monthly Hire per person (charge provides access to one desk and hub facilities)	\$202.73	\$20.27	\$223.00	999
HubnSpoke - Annual Hire per person (charge provides access to one desk and hub facilities)	\$2,018.18	\$201.82	\$2,220.00	999
HubnSpoke - Dandaloo Office - Daily Hire per person (charge provides access to office and hub facilities)**	\$28.18	\$2.82	\$31.00	999
HubnSpoke - Burraway Office - Daily Hire per person (charge provides access to office and hub facilities)**	\$28.18	\$2.82	\$31.00	999
37 Burraway Street Rooms - Weekly Hire with Signed Lease (Excludes Electricity Charges – Billed separately)	\$177.27	\$17.73	\$195.00	999

#### TEMPORARY CROWN LAND LICENCE AGREEMENTS

Temporary Crown Land Licence Agreements

Minimum Statutory Crown Land Rental

#### LEGAL FEES (AS PER COUNCIL'S DEBT RECOVERY POLICY)

Skip Trace search fee – Using Service Agent (Ratepayer responsible for all searches)	At Cost	999
Ratepayer responsible for all costs (includes Early & Late Stage Intervention & service fees)	At Cost	999

		Year 23/24		
Name	Fee	GST	Fee	CL1
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

# **ADMINISTRATION CHARGE - (SECTION 713 SALE)**

Sale of Land under Section 713 of the Local Government Act, 1993	\$574.55	\$57.45	\$632.00	999
(per property listed for sale)				

		Year 23/24		
Name	Fee	GST	Fee	CL1
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

# ENVIRONMENTAL & HEALTH FOOD PREMISES INSPECTION FEES

Food Annual Inspection Admin fee - per premises	\$74.00	\$0.00	\$74.00	011
Food Inspection fee per hour - medium & high risk premises	\$87.00	\$0.00	\$87.00	011
Food Inspection Low Risk Premises – Nominal Fee	\$62.50	\$0.00	\$62.50	999
Food Inspection Community/Charity/Non-profit			No Charge	999
Food Re-inspection fee	\$124.50	\$0.00	\$124.50	999
Improvement Notice - Administration Fee - Food Act	\$330.00	\$0.00	\$330.00	010

#### **OTHER INSPECTION FEES**

Public Health Premises – Skin Penetration Premises/Inspection Public Swimming Pools/Inspection Beauty Salons/Hairdressers	\$102.50	\$0.00	\$102.50	999
Re-Inspection (Prohibition Order) per hour (min charge of half an hour, maximum 2 hours)	\$256.00	\$0.00	\$256.00	999

### PROTECTION OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL OPERATIONS ACT (1997)

Compliance cost notice – full cost recovery for council's involvement	As per Act	999
including plant, equipment, wages, reports, investigations		

#### **WATER CARTERS - POTABLE WATER**

Registration	\$62.00	\$0.00	\$62.00	999
Annual Inspection	\$90.00	\$0.00	\$90.00	010

#### **SECTION 68 - LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT - ACTIVITY APPROVALS**

#### PART A - TEMPORARY STRUCTURES AND PLACES OF PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENT

Application for approval to install a manufactured home or moveable dwelling	\$1,086.36	\$108.64	\$1,195.00	999
Part A Inspection	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00	999

#### PART B - WATER SUPPLY, SEWERAGE AND STORMWATER DRAINAGE WORK

Part B Inspection	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00	999
Carry out water supply work	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	999
Draw water from council water supply or standpipe or sell water so drawn	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	999
Install, alter, disconnect or remove a meter connected to a service pipe	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	999
Carry out Sewerage supply work	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	999
Carry out stormwater drainage work	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	999
Connect a private drain or sewer with a public drain or sewer under the control of a council or with a drain or sewer which connects with such a public drain or sewer	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	999

#### **PART C - MANAGEMENT OF WASTE**

Part C Inspection	\$175.45	\$17.55	\$193.00	999
For fee or reward, transport waste over or under a public place	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	999

	Year 23/24			
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	CL1
	(CACII GG1)		(meil eet)	
PART C - MANAGEMENT OF WASTE [continued]				
Place waste in a public place	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	999
Place a waste storage container in a public place	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	999
Liquid Trade Waste Application	\$216.00	\$0.00	\$216.00	999
Dispose of Liquid Trade Waste into a sewer of the council	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	999
Install, construct or alter a waste treatment device or a human waste storage facility or a drain connected to any such device or facility	\$185.50	\$0.00	\$185.50	999
Operate on site sewage system	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	999
PART D - COMMUNITY LAND				
Application to engage in a trade or business	\$295.50	\$0.00	\$295.50	999
Application to direct or procure a theatrical, musical or other entertainment for the public	\$127.00	\$0.00	\$127.00	999
Application to construct a temporary enclosure for the purpose of entertainment	\$127.00	\$0.00	\$127.00	999
Application for fee or reward, play a musical instrument or sing	\$64.50	\$0.00	\$64.50	999
Application to set up, operate or use a loudspeaker or sound amplifying device	\$64.50	\$0.00	\$64.50	999
Application to deliver a public address or hold a religious service or public meeting	\$64.50	\$0.00	\$64.50	999
PART E - PUBLIC ROADS				
Part E Inspection	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00	999
Swing or hoist goods across or over any part of a public road by means of a lift, hoist or tackle projecting over the footway	\$110.00	\$11.00	\$121.00	999
Expose or allow to be exposed (whether for sale or otherwise) any article in or on or so as to overhang any part of the road or outside a shop window or doorway abutting the road, or hang an article beneath an awning over the road	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	999
PART F - OTHER ACTIVITIES				
Part F Inspection	\$107.73	\$10.77	\$118.50	999
Operate a public car park	\$120.91	\$12.09	\$133.00	999
Operate a caravan park or camping ground	\$270.91	\$27.09	\$298.00	999
Operate a manufactured home estate	\$270.00	\$27.00	\$297.00	999
Install a domestic oil or solid fuel heating appliance, other than a portable appliance	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	999
Install or operate amusement devices	\$33.18	\$3.32	\$36.50	999
Use a standing vehicle or any article for the purpose of selling any article in a public place (Annual Fee)	\$120.91	\$12.09	\$133.00	999
Carry out an activity prescribed by the regulations or an activity of a class or description prescribed by the regulations	\$93.64	\$9.36	\$103.00	999
SWIMMING POOL				
Compliance certificate	\$75.91	\$7.59	\$83.50	999
Compliance inspection – first inspection	\$150.00	\$0.00	\$150.00	010
Compliance inspection – additional inspection	\$100.00	\$0.00	\$100.00	010
Exemption Certificate	\$70.00	\$0.00	\$70.00	010
Process swimming pool register application	\$10.00	\$0.00	\$10.00	010

		Year 23/24			
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	CL1	
SWIMMING POOL [continued]					
Exemption from Barrier requirements under Sec 22 of the Act	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	999	
	7200.00	40.00	7200.00		
USE OF FOOTPATH					
Street dining/articles on footpaths application fees	\$105.91	\$10.59	\$116.50	99	
Annual Rental	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	99	
Footpath Security Deposit (Refundable if no damage incurred on footpath)	\$686.36	\$68.64	\$755.00	999	
TEMPORARY BUILDINGS					
Application for approval of temporary building	\$152.73	\$15.27	\$168.00	99	
Application for permission to occupy moveable dwelling on building site (caravan) Information	\$152.73	\$15.27	\$168.00	999	
NOXIOUS WEEDS					
PRIVATE SPRAYING - NOXIOUS WEEDS					
Plant - Plant including 1 operator per hour (Minimum Charge one hour)	\$120.91	\$12.09	\$133.00	99	
Plant - Plant including 2 operators per hour (Minimum Charge one hour)	\$202.73	\$20.27	\$223.00	99	
Plus Chemical			Costs + 30%	99	
Plus Charge per kilometre	\$2.27	\$0.23	\$2.50	99	
RANGER SERVICES					
DOG & CAT REGISTRATIONS					
Dog - Not Desexed or Desexed (after relevant age)	\$252.00	\$0.00	\$252.00	00	
Annual Permit (for cats not desexed by four months of age IN ADDITION to their Lifetime Registration Fee)	\$92.00	\$0.00	\$92.00	003	
Annual Permit (Declared Dangerous Dogs IN ADDITION to their one-off Lifetime Registration Fee)	\$221.00	\$0.00	\$221.00	00	
Annual Permit (Restricted Dog Breed IN ADDITION to their one-off Lifetime Registration Fee)	\$221.00	\$0.00	\$221.00		
Annual Permit Late Fee	\$21.00	\$0.00	\$21.00	00	
Dog - Desexed (by relevant age)	\$75.00	\$0.00	\$75.00	00	
Dog - Desexed (by relevant age - eligible pensioner)	\$32.00	\$0.00	\$32.00	00	
Dog - Service of the State			No Charge		
Assistance Animal			No Charge	00	
Dog - Working			No Charge	00	
Dog - Desexed (Sold by Pound/Shelter)			No Charge	01	
Dog - Not Desexed (recognised breeder)	\$75.00	\$0.00	\$75.00	00	
Microchipping fee – all dogs and cats*	\$41.82	\$4.18	\$46.00	99	
*NOTE: Only GST Exempt when part of impound release fee					
Euthanasia			Costs + 30%	99	
Dog - Not Desexed (Not Recommended)	\$75.00	\$0.00	\$75.00	01	
Dog - Not Deseved (not recommended eligible pensioner)	\$32.00	90.00	\$32.00	01	

Dog - Not Desexed (not recommended eligible pensioner)

Cat - Not Desexed (not recommended - eligible pensioner)

\$32.00

\$32.00

011

011

\$32.00

\$32.00

\$0.00

\$0.00

	Year 23/24				
Name	Fee	GST	Fee	CL1	
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)		
DOG & CAT REGISTRATIONS [continued]					
Certificate of Compliance for Dangerous/Restricted Breed Enclosure	\$150.00	\$0.00	\$150.00	010	
Registration Late Fee - where registration fee has not been paid 28 days after when animal was required to be registered.	\$21.00	\$0.00	\$21.00	003	
Cat - Desexed or Not Desexed	\$65.00	\$0.00	\$65.00	010	
Cat - Desexed (eligible pensioner)	\$32.00	\$0.00	\$32.00	010	
Cat - Desexed (sold by pound/shelter)			No Charge	010	
Cat - Not Desexed (not recommended)	\$65.00	\$0.00	\$65.00	010	
Cat - Not Desexed (recognised breeder)	\$65.00	\$0.00	\$65.00	010	
Cat - Not desexed by four months of age	\$85.00	\$0.00	\$85.00		
IMPOUNDING FEE - COMPANION ANIMALS					
Maintenance and sustenance fee (per day held)	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	999	
RELEASE FEES					
NOTE: Animals are to be micro chipped and lifetime registered prior to being	released				
First release	\$52.73	\$5.27	\$58.00	999	
Second and subsequent release (within 12 months of first release)	\$106.36	\$10.64	\$117.00	999	
EQUIPMENT CHARGES (COMPANION ANIMALS)					
Dangerous/Restricted Dog Collar (small)			Costs + 30%	999	
Dangerous/Restricted Dog Collar (medium)			Costs + 30%	999	
Dangerous/Restricted Dog Collar (large)			Costs + 30%	999	
Dangerous/Restricted Dog Collar (extra large)			Costs + 30%	999	
SURRENDER FEE (COMMERCIAL)					
Surrender Greyhound (Commercial)	\$89.00	\$0.00	\$89.00	999	
SALE OF COMPANION ANIMALS					
Sale of Companion Animal – Including Microchipping, De-sexing & Lifetime Registration			Costs + 30%	999	
IMPOUNDING					
After Hours Callout Fee (per person)	\$277.00	\$0.00	\$277.00	999	
Impounding Officer Fee (per hour)	\$73.00	\$0.00	\$73.00	999	
Fee per animal	\$31.00	\$0.00	\$31.00	999	
CALLOUT FEE					
Per Officer Per Hour (during normal working hours)	\$53.00	\$0.00	\$53.00	999	
Per Additional Officer per hour	\$53.00	\$0.00	\$53.00	999	
Per Additional Officer per half hour (after 4 hours)	\$53.00	\$0.00	\$53.00	999	

				_	
		Year 23/24			
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	CL1	
	(CXCII GGT)		(incl. cor)		
TRANSPORT / CARRIER COSTS / FEEDING					
Cost recovery of Actual Costs to Council			Costs + 30%	999	
TREATMENT & FEEDING COSTS					
Feeding costs – Cost recovery of Actual Costs to Council			Costs + 30%	999	
Euthanasia – per Animal Livestock			Costs + 30%	999	
SALE OF LIVESTOCK					
By Tender (All Advertising Costs & Preparation for Sale)	\$160.91	\$16.09	\$177.00	999	
By Auction			Costs + 30%	999	
IMPOUNDING FEE - VEHICLES/ ARTICLES					
Abandoned Article – Small (Per Article)	\$216.00	\$0.00	\$216.00	999	
Abandoned Article – Large (Per Article)	\$308.00	\$0.00	\$308.00	999	
Abandoned Vehicle	\$443.00	\$0.00	\$443.00	999	
Release Fee – Vehicle / Article	\$38.00	\$0.00	\$38.00	999	

\$12.73

\$1.27

\$14.00

Costs + 30%

999

999

Storage Fee – Vehicle (Per Day)

Disposal Fee

		Year 23/24		
Name	Fee	GST	Fee	CL1
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

#### **PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT**

#### **PLANNING - LEP**

#### LOCAL ENVIRONMENTAL PLANS (LEP)

Documents & Maps (hard copy)	\$65.50	\$0.00	\$65.50	999
DEVELOPMENT CONTROL PLANS (DCP)				

Document in hard copy	\$36.50	\$0.00	\$36.50	999
-----------------------	---------	--------	---------	-----

#### FEES FOR PLANNING PROPOSALS (REZONING APPLICATIONS)

Stage 1 – Milestone – Upon initial application	\$674.00	\$0.00	\$674.00	999
Stage 2 – Milestone – Upon endorsement of Council	\$2,695.00	\$0.00	\$2,695.00	999
Stage 3 – Milestone – Upon approval of the NSW Dept of Planning & Infrastructure 'Gateway'	\$9,395.00	\$0.00	\$9,395.00	999
Advertising of rezoning	\$1,292.00	\$0.00	\$1,292.00	005

#### **SECTION 10.7 CERTIFICATES**

Sec 10.7 Basic Certificate (charge per lot)	\$66.00	\$0.00	\$66.00	011
10.7 (2) & (5) Certificate (charge per lot)	\$167.00	\$0.00	\$167.00	011

#### SECTION 7.11 AND 7.12 CONTRIBUTIONS (S94 & S94A CONTRIBUTIONS)

Section 7.11 / 7.12 Contributions	As per Section 7.11 and 7.12 Contributions	001
	Plans	

#### **DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS**

#### **ADVERTISING SIGNS**

Development application for development for the purpose of 1 or more advertisements, but only of the fee under this item exceeds the fee that would be payable under 'All developments based on value'

Advertising Sign (first sign)	\$357.00	\$0.00	\$357.00	006
Plus each advertisement in excess of one (1) or fee based on value (whichever is greater)	\$93.00	\$0.00	\$93.00	010

#### DWELLING HOUSE WITH COST OF CONSTRUCTION LESS THAN \$100,000 OR LESS

For dwelling house with construction less than \$100,000*	\$570.00	\$0.00	\$570.00	006
*Where application involves erection of dwelling house, of which the esti	imation cost of co	onstruction is \$	100,000 or less	

#### **ALL DEVELOPMENTS**

Up to \$5,000	\$138.00	\$0.00	\$138.00	006
Base Fee - All Developments from \$5,001 to \$50,000 excluding Class 1 dwelling with value < \$100,000	\$212.00	\$0.00	\$212.00	006
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost	\$3.00	\$0.00	\$3.00	006
Base Fee - All Developments from \$50,001 to \$250,000	\$441.00	\$0.00	\$441.00	006
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$50,000	\$3.64	\$0.00	\$3.64	006
Base Fee - All Developments from \$250,001 to \$500,000	\$1,454.00	\$0.00	\$1,454.00	006

	Year 23/24				
Name	Fee GST Fee			CL1	
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)		
ALL DEVELOPMENTS [continued]					
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000	\$2.34	\$0.00	\$2.34	006	
Base Fee - All Developments from \$500,001 to \$1M	\$2,189.00	\$0.00	\$2,189.00	006	
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	\$1.64	\$0.00	\$1.64	006	
Base Fee - All Developments from \$1M to \$10M	\$3,280.00	\$0.00	\$3,280.00	006	
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	\$1.44	\$0.00	\$1.44	006	
Base Fee - All Developments from \$10M	\$19,914.00	\$0.00	\$19,914.00	006	
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	\$1.19	\$0.00	\$1.19	006	
DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION - FOR SUBDIVIS	SIONS				
Per Application (including creation of a public road)	\$833.00	\$0.00	\$833.00	006	
Plus per additional Lot created (for applications creating a public road)	\$65.00	\$0.00	\$65.00	006	
Per Application (not including creation of a public road)	\$414.00	\$0.00	\$414.00	006	
Plus per additional Lot created (for applications not creating a public road)	\$53.00	\$0.00	\$53.00	006	
Per Application (Strata Title)	\$414.00	\$0.00	\$414.00	006	
Application for development not involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work, the subdivision of land or the demolition of a work or building - Per Application	\$357.00	\$0.00	\$357.00	005	
DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION - ADDITIONAL F	EES				
Additional fee for development application for integrated development - (Fees when an application for development requires approval of a public / statutory authority under the integrated approvals of the EPA Act)	\$175.00	\$0.00	\$175.00	010	
Fee for development application for integrated development	\$401.00	\$0.00	\$401.00	005	
Additional fee for development application for development requiring concurrence, other than if concurrence is assumed under this Regulation, section 55	\$175.00	\$0.00	\$175.00	005	
Concurrence Fee Item 3.2(b) Schedule 4 EP&A Regs 2021 (payable to concurrence authority)	\$401.00	\$0.00	\$401.00	005	
Additional fee for development application for designated development	\$1,154.00	\$0.00	\$1,154.00	006	
Additional fee for development application that is referred to design review panel for advice	\$3,763.00	\$0.00	\$3,763.00	005	
Advertised Development (Includes newspaper advertisement, letters to adjoining owners and 2 weeks advertising period)	\$1,385.00	\$0.00	\$1,385.00	005	
Adjoining Owner's Notification (no newspaper advertisement, per application)	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	005	
Giving Notice for Designated Development	\$2,784.00	\$0.00	\$2,784.00	005	
Giving of notice for nominated integrated development, threatened species development or Class 1 aquaculture development	\$1,386.00	\$0.00	\$1,386.00		
Giving of notice for prohibited development	\$1,386.00	\$0.00	\$1,386.00		

Name			

Year 23/24				
Fee	GST	Fee		
(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)		

#### **DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION - ADDITIONAL FEES** [continued]

Giving of notice for other development for which a community participation plan requires notice to be given	\$1,386.00	\$0.00	\$1,386.00	
SUBDIVISION CERTIFICATES				

Subdivision Certificate (per Certificate)	\$122.00	\$0.00	\$122.00	006
Plus Subdivision Certificate (per Lot)	\$133.00	\$0.00	\$133.00	006

#### SUBDIVISION INSPECTION PACKAGE

Costs + 30%	
	Costs + 30%

#### **SUBDIVISION WORKS CERTIFICATES**

Subdivision Works Certificate - Application Only	\$266.82	\$26.68	\$293.50	999
--------------------------------------------------	----------	---------	----------	-----

#### MODIFICATION OF DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION

Minor Modifications to a DA (under S.4.55(1) of Act) (Minimal environmental impact)	\$89.00	\$0.00	\$89.00	006
Modification application - (a) under the Act, section 4.55(1A), or (b) under the Act, section 4.56(1) that involves, in the consent authority's opinion, minimal environmental impact	50%	of the Original I maxi	DA fee up to a mum \$808.00	006
Modification application under the Act, section 4.55(2) or 4.56(1) that does not, in the consent authority's opinion, involve minimal environmental impact if the original development application fee was - Less than \$107.27	50	0% fee for origii	nal application	006
Modification application under the Act, section 4.55(2) or 4.56(1) that does not, in the consent authority's opinion, involve minimal environmental impact if the original development application fee was more than \$107.27	50% fee for original application			
Modification application under the Act, section 4.55(2) or 4.56(1) that does not, in the consent authority's opinion, involve minimal environmental impact, if the fee for the original development application was \$107.27 or more, and the original development application involved the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of \$100,000 or less	\$238.00	\$0.00	\$238.00	
Modification application under the Act, section 4.55(2) or 4.56(1) that does not, in the consent authority's opinion, involve minimal environmental impact, if the fee for the original Base Fee - Modification of Development Application up to \$5,000	\$68.00	\$0.00	\$68.00	800
Base Fee - Modification of Development Application from \$5,001 to \$250,000	\$106.00	\$0.00	\$106.00	008
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost which exceeds \$5k	\$1.50	\$0.00	\$1.50	008
Base Fee - Modification of Development Application from \$250,001 to \$500,000	\$627.00	\$0.00	\$627.00	800
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000	\$0.85	\$0.00	\$0.85	008
Base Fee - Modification of Development Application from \$500,001 to \$1,000,000	\$893.00	\$0.00	\$893.00	008
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	\$0.50	\$0.00	\$0.50	008
Base Fee - Modification of Development Application from \$1,000,001 to \$10,000,000	\$1,238.00	\$0.00	\$1,238.00	800

		Year 23/24		
Name	Fee	GST	Fee	CL1
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

#### MODIFICATION OF DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION [continued]

Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	\$0.40	\$0.00	\$0.40	800
Base Fee - Modification of Development Application from \$10M	\$5,943.00	\$0.00	\$5,943.00	800
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	\$0.27	\$0.00	\$0.27	800

#### **MODIFICATION APPLICATIONS - ADDITIONAL FEES**

Additional fee for modification application if notice of application is required to be given under the Act, section 4.55(2) or 4.56(1)	\$834.00	\$0.00	\$834.00	
Additional fee for modification application that is accompanied by statement of qualified designer	\$953.00	\$0.00	\$953.00	
Additional fee for modification application that is referred to design review panel for advice	\$3,763.00	\$0.00	\$3,763.00	

#### **FEES FOR REVIEWS AND APPEALS**

Application for review under the Act, section 8.3 that relates to a development application not involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building	50	0% fee for origi	nal application	005
Application for review under the Act, section 8.3 that relates to a development application involving the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of \$100,000 or less	\$238.00	\$0.00	\$238.00	005
Application for review under the Act, section 8.3 that relates to a development application, for development with an estimated cost of — Base Fee - Review of Development Application up to \$5,000	\$68.00	\$0.00	\$68.00	006
Base Fee - Review of Development Application from \$5,001 to \$250,000	\$107.00	\$0.00	\$107.00	006
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost	\$1.50	\$0.00	\$1.50	006
Base Fee - Review of Development Application from \$250,001 to \$500,000	\$627.00	\$0.00	\$627.00	006
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000	\$0.85	\$0.00	\$0.85	006
Base Fee - Review of Development Application from \$500,001 to \$1,000,000	\$893.00	\$0.00	\$893.00	006
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	\$0.50	\$0.00	\$0.50	006
Base Fee - Review of Development Application from \$1,000,001 to \$10,000,000	\$1,238.00	\$0.00	\$1,238.00	006
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	\$0.40	\$0.00	\$0.40	006
Base Fee - Review of Development Application from \$10M	\$5,943.00	\$0.00	\$5,943.00	006
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	\$0.27	\$0.00	\$0.27	006

#### **UP TO \$5,000**

Application for review under the Act, section 8.3 that relates to a development application, for development with an estimated cost of -

#### **REVIEW OF DECISION TO REJECT**

Application for review of decision to reject and not determine a development application under the Act, section 8.2(1)(c) if the estimated cost of development is -

Estimated Cost Up To \$100,000	\$68.00	\$0.00	\$68.00	006
--------------------------------	---------	--------	---------	-----

		Year 23/24		
Name	Fee	rear 23/24 GST	Fee	CL1
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	
REVIEW OF DECISION TO REJECT [continued]				
Estimated Cost between \$100,001 and \$1,000,000	\$187.00	\$0.00	\$187.00	006
Estimated Cost Greater than \$1,000,000	\$313.00	\$0.00	\$313.00	006
Appeal against determination of modification application under the Act, section 8.9		6 fee that was polication the sub		005
APPLICATION FOR REVIEW				
Notice of application for review of a determination under the Act, section 8.3	\$777.00	\$0.00	\$777.00	
MODIFICATION OF A CDC				
Minor – per Certificate	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	999
Major – per Certificate		50% of th	ne Original fee	999
LODGEMENT OF CERTIFICATE BY PRIVATE CE	RTIFIERS			
By a Private Certifier -per Certificate (for lodgement via NSW Planning Portal of a Construction Certificate, Subdivision Works Certificate, Occupation Certificate& Subdivision Certificate)	\$36.00	\$0.00	\$36.00	010
BUILDING INFORMATION CERTIFICATE FEE (C	L. 260)			
Class 1 and Class 10 Building	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	005
Each additional dwelling – dwelling is in the building or on the	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	005
allotment	,	, , , ,	,	
Class 2 to Class 9 not exceeding 200m2	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	006
Plus: for areas within 201m2 to 2,000m2 per m2	\$0.55	\$0.00	\$0.55	006
Exceeding 2,000m2		c per m2 excee		999
Where re-inspection required	\$92.50	\$0.00	\$92.50	006
Copy of Building Certificate (cl. 261)	\$13.00	\$0.00	\$13.00	006
STAMPING OF ADDITIONAL PLANS (PER SET)				
Stamping of Additional Plans (per set)	\$15.60	\$0.00	\$15.60	999
BOND ADMINISTRATION FEE				
Lodging of a bond or proof of bank guarantee with council for incomplete subdivision works	\$307.00	\$0.00	\$307.00	999
RELOCATION OF SECOND HAND DWELLING				
Security Bond	\$11,615.00	\$0.00	\$11,615.00	999
Inspection prior to relocation (within Narromine Shire)	\$314.55	\$31.45	\$346.00	999
Inspection prior to relocation (Outside Narromine Shire – 250km)	\$630.91	\$63.09	\$694.00	999
Inspection prior to relocation (Outside Narromine Shire – in excess of 250km)			Costs + 30%	999
Section 608 Fee for Inspection (Other)	\$105.50	\$0.00	\$105.50	999

### **COMPLYING DEVELOPMENT CERTIFICATE (CDC)**

Name

#### RESIDENTIAL (FEE DOES NOT INCLUDE INSPECTION FEE)

New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions – Estimated value up to $\$5,000$	75% of Combined DA/CC fee	999
New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions – Estimated value between \$5,000 and \$50,000	75% of Combined DA/CC fee	999
New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions – Estimated value between \$50,001 to and \$250,000	75% of Combined DA/CC fee	999
New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions – Estimated value between \$250,001 to and \$500,000	75% of Combined DA/CC fee	999
New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions – Estimated value between \$500,00 to and \$1,000,000	75% of Combined DA/CC fee	999

#### NON RESIDENTIAL (FEE DOES NOT INCLUDE INSPECTION FEE)

Commercial/Industrial buildings – Estimated value between \$5,001 to and \$50,000 $$	75% of Combined DA/CC fee	999
Commercial/Industrial buildings – Estimated value between \$50,001 to and \$250,000	75% of Combined DA/CC fee	999
Commercial/Industrial buildings – Estimated value between \$250,001 to and \$500,000	75% of Combined DA/CC fee	999
Commercial/Industrial buildings – Estimated value between \$500,001 to and \$1,000,000	75% of Combined DA/CC fee	999

#### ASSESSMENT OF ALTERNATIVE SOLUTION

Non – Fire Safety (per application)	\$510.00	\$51.00	\$561.00	999
Fire Safety (per application) – Minor	\$1,445.45	\$144.55	\$1,590.00	999
Fire Safety (per application) – Major			Costs + 30%	999

### INSPECTIONS (INCLUDING FINAL OCCUPATION CERTIFICATES)

Building and Engineering Works Inspection Fee (Single)	\$120.00	\$12.00	\$132.00	999
Building Inspection Class 2 – 9 (Single)	\$202.27	\$20.23	\$222.50	999
New Dwelling Package (max. 6 Inspections)	\$530.91	\$53.09	\$584.00	999
Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections)	\$604.55	\$60.45	\$665.00	999
Alterations and Additions NO Drainage package (max. 4 Inspections)	\$477.27	\$47.73	\$525.00	999
Class 10 – No Drainage	\$235.00	\$23.50	\$258.50	999
Class 10 Including Drainage	\$297.27	\$29.73	\$327.00	999
Re-Inspection	\$105.91	\$10.59	\$116.50	999
Commercial/Industrial (Less than 500m2) (max. 4 Inspections)	\$392.73	\$39.27	\$432.00	999
Commercial/Industrial (Greater than 500m2 but less than 1,000m2) (max. 7 Inspections)	\$637.27	\$63.73	\$701.00	999
Multi-Unit Residential Package (per unit)	\$392.73	\$39.27	\$432.00	999
Inspections of Roadworks at Critical Stages (package of up to 8 inspections)	\$637.27	\$63.73	\$701.00	999

#### **CERTIFICATES & NOTICES**

Outstanding Notices - EPA (cl5)	\$75.00	\$0.00	\$75.00	003
Section 735A Certificate Application Fee (Outstanding Notices LG Act)	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	003

Name	Foo	Year 23/24	Гоо	Fee CL1	
Nume	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	OLI	
CONSTRUCTION CERTIFICATES					
Swimming Pool	\$256.36	\$25.64	\$282.00	999	
RESIDENTIAL - NEW DWELLING, DWELLING	ALTERATIO	NS & ADD	ITIONS		
UP TO \$5,000					
Base Fee - New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions up to \$5,000	\$192.27	\$19.23	\$211.50	999	
FROM \$5,001 TO \$15,000					
Base Fee - New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions from \$5,001 to \$15,000	\$225.00	\$22.50	\$247.50	999	
FROM \$15,001 TO \$50,000					
Base Fee - New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions from \$15,001 to \$50,000	\$271.82	\$27.18	\$299.00	999	
FROM \$50,001 TO \$100,000					
Base Fee - New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions from \$50,001 to \$100,000	\$286.36	\$28.64	\$315.00	999	
FROM \$100,001 TO \$250,000					
Base Fee - New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions from \$100,001 to \$250,000	\$374.55	\$37.45	\$412.00	999	
FROM \$250,001 TO \$500,000					
Base Fee - New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions from \$250,001 to \$500,000	\$440.91	\$44.09	\$485.00	999	
FROM \$500,000					
Base Fee - New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions from \$500,000	\$440.91	\$44.09	\$485.00	999	
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of estimated cost exceeding \$500,000	\$1.41	\$0.14	\$1.55	999	
CARPORT, PATIO OR GARAGE					
Carport, Patio or Garage < 75m2	\$202.27	\$20.23	\$222.50	999	
Carport, Patio or Garage > 75m2	\$256.36	\$25.64	\$282.00	999	
DUAL OCCUPANCY					
Dual Occupancy – value up to \$500,000  Dual Occupancy – exceeding \$500,000	\$210.91 \$576.36	\$21.09 \$57.64	\$232.00 \$634.00	999 999	
MULTI UNIT RESIDENTIAL					
Multi Unit Residential (Up to six units)	\$818.18	\$81.82	\$900.00	999	
Multi Unit Residential (Greater than six units)	\$818.18	\$81.82	\$900.00	999	
Per Unit above six units	\$168.64	\$16.86	\$185.50	999	

Nama		Year 23/24		CL1
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	CLI
COMMERCIAL / INDUSTRIAL BUILDINGS				
UP TO \$15,000				
Base Fee - Commercial / Industrial Buildings up to \$15,000	\$253.18	\$25.32	\$278.50	999
FROM \$15,001 TO \$100,000				
Base Fee - Commercial / Industrial Buildings from \$15,001 to \$100,000	\$319.09	\$31.91	\$351.00	999
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of estimated cost exceeding \$15,000	\$3.55	\$0.35	\$3.90	999
FROM \$100,001 TO \$250,000				
Base Fee - Commercial / Industrial Buildings from \$100,001 to \$250,000	\$412.73	\$41.27	\$454.00	999
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of estimated cost exceeding \$100,000	\$2.36	\$0.24	\$2.60	999
FROM \$250,000				
Base Fee - Commercial / Industrial Buildings from \$250,000	\$772.73	\$77.27	\$850.00	999
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of estimated cost exceeding \$250,000	\$1.41	\$0.14	\$1.55	999
ASSESSMENT OF CONSTRUCTION CERTIFICAL ACCREDITATION LEVEL	TE OUTSII	DE COUN	CIL'S	
Assessment outside Council's Accreditation Level			Costs + 30%	999
MODIFICATION OF CONSTRUCTION CERTIFICA	ATES			
Class 1 & 10	\$93.64	\$9.36	\$103.00	006
Class 2 & 9		50% of the	ne Original fee	007
Subdivision	\$70.00	\$7.00	\$77.00	006
All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans	\$19.09	\$1.91	\$21.00	006
COPY OF SUBDIVISION CERTIFICATES				
Issue Copy of CC	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	999
SEWER CONNECTION (TOWN SEWERAGE SAPPLICATION	SYSTEM)	- SECTIC	ON 68 LG	ACT
Application fee – Dwelling/Domestic	\$149.00	\$0.00	\$149.00	999
Application fee – Alteration to an existing approval	\$76.50	\$0.00	\$76.50	999
Application fee – Industrial/Commercial	\$298.50	\$0.00	\$298.50	999
Application fee – Alteration to existing approval	\$149.00	\$0.00	\$149.00	999
BUILDING STATISTIC CHARGE				
Building Statistics Charge - Per Annum	\$181.00	\$0.00	\$181.00	999
Building Statistics Charge - Monthly	\$18.00	\$0.00	\$18.00	999

#### **COMMUNITY & CULTURAL SERVICES**

#### **CEMETERY**

### **GENERAL CEMETERY FEES - NARROMINE, TOMINGLEY & TRANGIE MONUMENTAL**

Purchase Perpetual Interment Right (2.4m x .9m)	\$845.45	\$84.55	\$930.00	999
Reservation (Monumental)*	\$400.00	\$40.00	\$440.00	999
*Is deducted from future purchase price				
Interment Fee (Weekdays) – Monumental	\$931.82	\$93.18	\$1,025.00	999
Interment Fee – Reopening (Weekdays) – Monumental	\$1,090.91	\$109.09	\$1,200.00	999
Interment Fee (Weekends & Public Holidays) – Monumental	\$1,272.73	\$127.27	\$1,400.00	999
Interment Fee Monumental – Reopening (Weekends & Public Holidays)	\$1,363.64	\$136.36	\$1,500.00	999
Interment of Ashes in grave or headstone (Weekdays) – Monumental	\$286.36	\$28.64	\$315.00	999
Interment of Ashes in grave or headstone (Weekends & Public Holidays)	\$677.27	\$67.73	\$745.00	999
Interment Fee – Stillborn & Children under 2 years (Buried in children's section – single interment (No charge for gravesite)	\$440.91	\$44.09	\$485.00	999
Interment Fee – Still born and Children under 2 years (Buried in new grave – single interment) – Monumental	\$440.91	\$44.09	\$485.00	999
Exhumation Fee (Weekdays) – Monumental	\$2,090.91	\$209.09	\$2,300.00	999
Exhumation Fee (Weekend and Public Holidays) – Monumental	\$2,545.45	\$254.55	\$2,800.00	999
Provision of Cross	\$159.09	\$15.91	\$175.00	999
Processing Fee - Unauthorised Headstone (Headstone installed without prior approval)	\$95.46	\$9.55	\$105.00	
Permission to erect head/foot stones – Monumental Sections* NOTE: For Burials up to 1/7/2016. From 01/07/2016 fee included in Interment Fee	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	

#### **WALLS OF MEMORY**

Purchase Perpetual Interment Right - Niche – Narromine	\$245.45	\$24.55	\$270.00	999
(Monumental Walls), Trangie & Tomingley				
Purchase Perpetual Interment Right - Niche – Narromine (New Lawn Wall) Located in Lawn Section	\$245.45	\$24.55	\$270.00	999
Perpetual Interment Right - Bedrock Garden Niche (Narromine Cemetery)	\$365.00	\$0.00	\$365.00	
Bronze Plaque		999		
Purchase Vase for Niche Wall - Fitting Included	Costs + 30%			
Interment of Ashes (Weekday)	\$222.73	\$22.27	\$245.00	999
Interment of Ashes (Weekend & Public Holidays)	\$563.64	\$56.36	\$620.00	999
Transfer of ashes into suitable receptacle	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	999
Removal of ashes from Niche Wall (Council not responsible if plaque damaged during removal)	\$222.73	\$22.27	\$245.00	999

#### LAWN CEMETERY FEES - NARROMINE & TRANGIE

Purchase Perpetual Interment Right (2.4m x 1.2m) – (Includes Perpetual Maintenance)	\$1,390.91	\$139.09	\$1,530.00	999
Reservation (Lawn)*	\$400.00	\$40.00	\$440.00	999
*Is deducted from future purchase price				

		Year 23/24		
Name	Fee	GST	Fee	CL1
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

#### LAWN CEMETERY FEES - NARROMINE & TRANGIE [continued]

Interment Fee (Weekdays) – Lawn	\$931.82	\$93.18	\$1,025.00	999
Interment Fee – Reopening (Weekdays) – Lawn	\$890.91	\$89.09	\$980.00	999
Interment Fee (Weekends & Public Holidays) – Lawn	\$1,240.91	\$124.09	\$1,365.00	999
Interment Fee/Reopening (Weekends & Public Holidays) – Lawn	\$1,290.91	\$129.09	\$1,420.00	999
Interment of Ashes in grave or headstone (Weekdays) – Lawn	\$286.36	\$28.64	\$315.00	999
Interment of Ashes in grave or headstone (Weekends & Public Holidays) – Lawn	\$677.27	\$67.73	\$745.00	999
Interment Fee – Stillborn & Children under 2 years (Buried under Lawn Concrete Beam + Grave site at full cost	\$440.91	\$44.09	\$485.00	999
Interment Fee – Stillborn & Children under 2 years (Buried in new grave – single interment) – Lawn	\$440.91	\$44.09	\$485.00	999
Exhumation Fee (Weekdays) – Lawn	\$2,090.91	\$209.09	\$2,300.00	999
Exhumation Fee (Weekend and Public Holidays) – Lawn	\$2,545.45	\$254.55	\$2,800.00	999
Provision of Cross	\$159.09	\$15.91	\$175.00	999
Processing Fee - Unauthorised Headstone (Headstone installed without prior approval)	\$95.46	\$9.55	\$105.00	
Permission to erect head/foot stones – Lawn Sections* NOTE: For Burials up to 1/7/2016. From 01/07/2016 fee included in Interment Fee.	\$50.00	\$0.00	\$50.00	999

# \*NOTE: For Burials up to 1/7/2016. From 01/07/2016 fee included in Interment Fee.

#### **COMMUNITY HALLS**

# TRANGIE MEMORIAL HALL (PER BOOKING)

Community Meetings		No Charge	999	
Refundable Security Deposit	\$120.00	\$0.00	\$120.00	999
Hire of the Memorial Hall – General use (Hirer to clean before and after event)	\$208.18	\$20.82	\$229.00	999
Hire of Memorial Hall – Special Charitable Occasions (Hirer to clean before and after the event)	\$70.91	\$7.09	\$78.00	999
Hire of Memorial Hall – School Concerts (Hirer to clean before and after the event)	No Charge			999
Hire of trestles (each)	\$12.55	\$1.25	\$13.80	999
Hire of chairs (each)	\$1.27	\$0.13	\$1.40	999

#### TOMINGLEY MEMORIAL HALL (PER BOOKING)

Community Meetings			No Charge	999
Casual Hire of Hall (per hour) – (Hirer to clean before and after event)	\$26.36	\$2.64	\$29.00	999
Hire of Hall per day (9am to 5 pm) – (Hirer to clean before and after event)	\$179.09	\$17.91	\$197.00	999
Hire of Hall for evening functions i.e. parties, social gatherings (Hirer to clean before and after event)	\$179.09	\$17.91	\$197.00	999
Refundable Security Deposit (all events except for evening functions)	\$128.00	\$0.00	\$128.00	999
Refundable Security Deposit (evening functions)	\$253.00	\$0.00	\$253.00	999

# MACQUARIE REGIONAL LIBRARY

#### **INTER LIBRARY LOANS**

Inter Library Loan – per item	\$8.18	\$0.82	\$9.00	012
-------------------------------	--------	--------	--------	-----

Name	Fee	GST	Fee	CL1
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	
INTER LIBRARY LOANS [continued]				
Possible additional fee from other Libraries	\$27.45	\$2.75	\$30.20	010
	Ψ21.43	Ψ2.13	Ψ30.20	010
OVERDUE FEES - ITEM PER WEEK				
Overdue Fees - Item per week	\$1.10	\$0.00	\$1.10	012
Overdue Fees - Amnesty	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	012
RESERVATION FEE				
Reservation Fee – per item	\$1.80	\$0.00	\$1.80	012
EQUIPMENT USAGE				
Scanner - per hour*	\$6.36	\$0.64	\$7.00	012
Scanner - 15 minutes*	\$1.60	\$0.16	\$1.75	012
PHOTOCOPYING & PRINTOUTS				
Black & White – per A4 sheet	\$0.27	\$0.03	\$0.30	012
Black & White – per A3 sheet	\$0.55	\$0.05	\$0.60	012
Colour Copy per A4 sheet	\$1.00	\$0.10	\$1.10	012
Colour Copy per A3 sheet	\$2.00	\$0.20	\$2.20	012
3D Printing - not including materials - per hour	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00	012
3D Printing - not including materials - per 15 minutes	\$1.09	\$0.11	\$1.20	012
LAMINATING				
A4 - per page	\$1.64	\$0.16	\$1.80	012
A3 - per page	\$3.27	\$0.33	\$3.60	012
FAX SERVICES  *The fax service charges are based on the current Australia Post Fax Post	st Service			
Fax, outgoing (Aust), first page*	\$5.00	\$0.50	\$5.50	012
Fax, outgoing (Aust), additional pages*	\$1.27	\$0.13	\$1.40	012
Fax, outgoing (O/S), first page*	\$10.00	\$1.00	\$11.00	012
Fax, outgoing (O/S), additional pages*	\$2.55	\$0.25	\$2.80	012
Fax, incoming (all), first page*	\$5.09	\$0.51	\$5.60	012
Fax, incoming (all), additional pages*	\$1.27	\$0.13	\$1.40	012
LOCAL & FAMILY HISTORY RESEARCH				
Staff time - per hour	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	012
INFORMATION RESEARCH				
Community – per hour	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	012
Commercial - per hour	\$74.55	\$7.45	\$82.00	012
BOOK CLUB SUBSCRIPTIONS				
MRL Library Book Clubs - Annual			No Charge	012

Name	Fee	GST	Fee	CL1
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	
BOOK CLUB SUBSCRIPTIONS [continued]				
Community Book Clubs - Annual	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	012
DIGITAL IMAGE SERVICE				
Single TIFF/JPG 300 dpi image on CD (Private Use) – Cost includes CD	\$15.45	\$1.55	\$17.00	012
Postage & handling (if required)	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	012
Single JPG 300 dpi image via email	\$11.45	\$1.15	\$12.60	012
Single TIFF/JPG 300 dpi image on CD (Commercial Use) – Cost includes CD	\$51.82	\$5.18	\$57.00	012
Postage & handling (if required)	\$10.81	\$1.08	\$11.90	012
ITEM REPLACEMENT				
Item Replacement - Library purchase cost			At Cost	
Item Replacement - Processing charge - per item	\$11.00	\$0.00	\$11.00	012
BOOK SALE				
Adult/Junior/Large Print/Non-Fiction - soft cover	\$0.91	\$0.09	\$1.00	012
Adult/Junior/Large Print/Non-Fiction - hard cover	\$2.73	\$0.27	\$3.00	012
Box of Books - large	\$9.82	\$0.98	\$10.80	012
Box of Books - small	\$5.45	\$0.55	\$6.00	012
PC COMPUTERS (MRL DECOMMISSIONED)				
PC Computers - MRL Decommissioned			Market Price	012
MERCHANDISING				
Miscellaneous Items				012
LIBRARY MISCELLANEOUS				
Library Bags – Nylon with the Macquarie Regional Library Logo	\$5.45	\$0.55	\$6.00	012
Drawstring Bag	\$6.36	\$0.64	\$7.00	012
Tote Bag - cotton	\$10.00	\$1.00	\$11.00	012
Earphones - per set	\$3.64	\$0.36	\$4.00	012
per USB Thumb Drives (16GB)	\$10.91	\$1.09	\$12.00	012
WORKSHOPS				
Workshops and Events- Adult - per participant (external service provider)	\$10.00	\$1.00	\$11.00	012
Workshops and Events - Children/youth under 16 - per participant (external service provider)	\$6.00	\$0.00	\$6.00	012

		Year 23/24		
Name	Fee	GST	Fee	CL1
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

# INFRASTRUCTURE SERVICES ROAD RELATED APPLICATIONS

#### **SECTION 138 OF THE ROADS ACT, 1993**

Working within Road Reserve under Section 138 of the Roads Act,	\$303.00	\$0.00	\$303.00	999
1993 such as (irrigation crossings, driveways, signs, pipelines, etc)				

#### **ROAD SIGNS**

Information & Directional Signage - Signs & sign installation	Costs + 30%	
New Subdivision Road Name Sign	Costs + 30%	999
Property Sign	Costs + 30%	999

# ROAD OPENINGS - REFUNDABLE BONDS (REFUNDED ON SATISFACTORY COMPLETION OF THE WORK) NOTE: GST PAYABLE IF NOT REFUNDED

Natural (per cubic metre of road disturbed) – case by case, based on Council estimates to reinstate	Costs + 30%	999
Gravel (per cubic metre of road disturbed) – case by case, based on Council estimates to reinstate	Costs + 30%	999
Bitumen (per cubic metre of road disturbed) – case by case, based on Council estimates to reinstate	Costs + 30%	999

#### **ROAD CLOSURE APPLICATIONS**

Permanent	\$1,445.00	\$0.00	\$1,445.00	999
Temporary	\$303.00	\$0.00	\$303.00	999
Advertising	Costs + 30%			999
Survey			Costs + 30%	999
Traffic Facilities for Commercial Purposes Applications			Costs + 30%	999

#### **GUTTER CROSSING CHARGES: EXCLUDING THE REMOVAL OF EXISTING CROSSING**

Standard Crossing @ 3.0m width	\$842.73	\$84.27	\$927.00	999
Extension of standard width per meter – Standard Crossing	\$280.00	\$28.00	\$308.00	999
Medium Duty Crossing @ 3.5m width	\$1,127.27	\$112.73	\$1,240.00	999
Extension of standard width per meter – Medium Duty Crossing	\$320.00	\$32.00	\$352.00	999
Heavy Duty Crossing @ 4.0m width	\$1,522.73	\$152.27	\$1,675.00	999
Extension of standard width per meter – Heavy Duty Crossing	\$381.82	\$38.18	\$420.00	999
Supervision Fee where Approved Contractor performs work per inspection	\$150.91	\$15.09	\$166.00	999
Removal Costs will be carried out on a Cost Recovery Basis			Costs + 30%	999
Road Pavements			Costs + 30%	999

#### **WASTE FACILITY**

#### **WASTE MANAGEMENT - DOMESTIC**

Occupied – Per approved receptacle in the garbage collection area (Residential) – Weekly Collection - Kerbside	\$429.00	\$0.00	\$429.00	999
Unoccupied Waste Service Charge (Residential) – Vacant Land	\$99.00	\$0.00	\$99.00	999

		Year 23/24			
Name	Fee	GST	Fee	CL1	
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)		
RECYCLING - DOMESTIC					
Recycling Service Charge (Residential) – Fortnightly Collection - Kerbside	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	999	
WASTE MANAGEMENT - COMMERCIAL					
Per approved receptacle in the garbage collection area (Commercial) – Weekly Collection - Kerbside	\$434.00	\$0.00	\$434.00	999	
Unoccupied Waste Service Charge – Vacant Land (Commercial)	\$99.00	\$0.00	\$99.00	999	
RECYCLING - COMMERCIAL					
Recycling Service Charge (Commercial) – Fortnightly Collection - Kerbside	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	999	
WASTE DEPOT CHARGE					
All Rural Land	\$99.00	\$0.00	\$99.00	999	
FOOD & ORGANICS COLLECTION - RESIDENT	IAL (FOGO	))			
Food & Organics Service Charge - Residential Properties - Weekly Collection - Kerbside	\$92.00	\$0.00	\$92.00	999	
1. Eligible Pensioners will receive a \$50.00 (\$12.50 per quarter) Council	subsidy				
FOOD & ORGANICS COLLECTION - NON RATE	ABLE PRO	PERTIES	* (FOGO)		
Food & Organics Service Charge - Non Rateable Properties - Optional Weekly Collection - Kerbside	\$92.00	\$0.00	\$92.00		
INTEREST RATE - WASTE, RECYCLING & FOGO	0				
Interest on Outstanding Waste, Recycling & FOGO Services		9.0	)% per annum	003	
FOOD & ORGANICS COLLECTION - OTHER* (F	OGO)				
* Optional weekly collection service available by request for Commercial p	oroperties.				
Food & Organics Service Charge - Other (Commercial Properties) - Optional Service	\$177.00	\$0.00	\$177.00	999	
GARBAGE DEPOT TIPPING FEES - DOMESTIC	& COMME	RCIAL WA	ASTE		
Car/Station Wagon/Wheelie Bin – SORTED	\$6.82	\$0.68	\$7.50	999	
Car/Station Wagon/Wheelie Bin – UNSORTED	\$19.09	\$1.91	\$21.00	999	
Utes/Vans/Trailers – SORTED	\$19.09	\$1.91	\$21.00	999	
Utes/Vans Trailers – UNSORTED	\$35.00	\$3.50	\$38.50	999	
Light Truck (2-3 tonne) – full load – SORTED	\$55.91	\$5.59	\$61.50	999	
Light Truck (2-3 tonne) – full load – UNSORTED	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	999	
Light Truck (2-3 tonne) – part load – SORTED	\$29.09	\$2.91	\$32.00	999	
Light Truck (2-3 tonne) – part load – UNSORTED	\$55.91	\$5.59	\$61.50	999	
Small Truck (4-5 tonne) – full load – SORTED	\$164.55	\$16.45	\$181.00	999	
Small Truck (4-5 tonne) – full load – UNSORTED	\$338.18	\$33.82	\$372.00	999	
Small Truck (4-5 tonne) – part load – SORTED	\$84.09	\$8.41	\$92.50	999	

 Name
 Fee (excl. GST)
 Fee (incl. GST)
 CL1 (incl. GST)

#### GARBAGE DEPOT TIPPING FEES - DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL WASTE [continued]

Small Truck (4-5 tonne) – part load – UNSORTED	\$164.55	\$16.45	\$181.00	999
Medium Truck (8-9 tonne) – full load – SORTED	\$370.91	\$37.09	\$408.00	999
Medium Truck (8-9 tonne) – full load – UNSORTED	\$740.91	\$74.09	\$815.00	999
Medium Truck (8-9 tonne) – part load – SORTED	\$176.36	\$17.64	\$194.00	999
Medium Truck (8-9 tonne) – part load – UNSORTED	\$360.91	\$36.09	\$397.00	999
Standard Dog Trailer (12 tonne) – full load – SORTED	\$528.18	\$52.82	\$581.00	999
Standard Dog Trailer (12 tonne) – full load – UNSORTED	\$1,063.64	\$106.36	\$1,170.00	999
Standard Dog Trailer (12 tonne) – part load – SORTED	\$258.64	\$25.86	\$284.50	999
Standard Dog Trailer (12 tonne) – part load – UNSORTED	\$528.18	\$52.82	\$581.00	999
Super Dog Trailer (18 tonne) – full load – SORTED	\$740.91	\$74.09	\$815.00	999
Super Dog Trailer (18 tonne) – full load – UNSORTED	\$1,509.09	\$150.91	\$1,660.00	999
Super Dog Trailer (18 tonne) – part load – SORTED	\$370.91	\$37.09	\$408.00	999
Super Dog Trailer (18 tonne) – part load – UNSORTED	\$740.91	\$74.09	\$815.00	999
Semi Trailer (25 tonne) – full load – SORTED	\$863.64	\$86.36	\$950.00	999
Semi Trailer (25 tonne) – full load – UNSORTED	\$1,731.82	\$173.18	\$1,905.00	999
Semi Trailer (25 tonne) – part load – SORTED	\$433.64	\$43.36	\$477.00	999
Semi Trailer (25 tonne) – part load – UNSORTED	\$863.64	\$86.36	\$950.00	999
Compacted Waste Vehicle – per tonne	\$75.00	\$7.50	\$82.50	999

#### **GARBAGE DEPOT TIPPING FEES - OTHER**

Skip bins - from outside LGA - per cubic meter	\$30.91	\$3.09	\$34.00	
Skip bins – per cubic metre	\$24.55	\$2.45	\$27.00	999
Soil – Clean virgin or mixed soil – Soil with <10% Contamination	50	0% of full fee pe	er vehicle type	999
Contaminated/Clinical Wastes (NO SHARPS) – per tonne (Minimum charge one tonne)	\$420.00	\$42.00	\$462.00	999
Miscellaneous wastes which require special handling and disposal – per machine hour	\$274.55	\$27.45	\$302.00	999
Tidy Towns clean ups and bulky item kerbside clean up			No Charge	999

#### **DEAD ANIMAL DISPOSAL**

Disposal of large dead animals (Cattle/Horses) – each	\$19.55	\$1.95	\$21.50	999
Disposal of small dead animals (Sheep/Calves) – each	\$11.64	\$1.16	\$12.80	999
Disposal of small domestic animals (Cats/Dogs) – each	\$9.82	\$0.98	\$10.80	999
Disposal of dead animals – After Hours			Costs + 30%	999
Bulk Disposal of non-domestic dead animals – per tonne	\$245.91	\$24.59	\$270.50	999

#### **TYRE DISPOSAL**

Small tyre (wheel barrow, ride on lawn mower, aircraft and the like)	\$7.91	\$0.79	\$8.70	999
Motorbike	\$7.91	\$0.79	\$8.70	999
Car	\$10.18	\$1.02	\$11.20	999
Light Truck, RV 4 x 4	\$13.09	\$1.31	\$14.40	999
Light Truck, 8.25 x 15/16	\$13.09	\$1.31	\$14.40	999
Truck	\$22.27	\$2.23	\$24.50	999
Truck 1200/20	\$27.27	\$2.73	\$30.00	999
Tractor Small to 1.5m	\$52.73	\$5.27	\$58.00	999

Name	Fee	Year 23/24 GST	Fee	CL1
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	
TYRE DISPOSAL [continued]				
(	фСС 00	<b>#C CO</b>	<b>#70.50</b>	000
Tractor Medium over 1.5m	\$66.82	\$6.68	\$73.50	999
Tractor Large 24.5/32	\$131.36	\$13.14	\$144.50	999
Tractor Large 30.5/32	\$131.36	\$13.14	\$144.50	999
Grader 1300/24	\$79.55	\$7.95	\$87.50	999
Grader 1400/24	\$79.55	\$7.95	\$87.50	999
Earthmoving – Tyre 15.5/25	\$102.73	\$10.27	\$113.00	999
Earthmoving – Tyre 17.5/25	\$131.36	\$13.14	\$144.50	999
Earthmoving – Tyre 20.5/25	\$159.55	\$15.95	\$175.50	999
Earthmoving – Tyre 23.5/25	\$187.27	\$18.73	\$206.00	999
Earthmoving – Tyre 25.5/25	\$216.82	\$21.68	\$238.50	999
Earthmoving – Tyre 26.5/25	\$257.73	\$25.77	\$283.50	999
ASBESTOS				
Asbestos (must be wrapped and sealed in plastic) - from outside LGA	\$710.00	\$71.00	\$781.00	999
- per tonne (minimum charge 1 tonne)	Φ/10.00	\$71.00	Φ/01.00	999
Asbestos (wrapped and sealed in plastic) – under 10m2	\$57.27	\$5.73	\$63.00	999
Asbestos (must be wrapped and sealed in plastic) Over $10m2 - $ charge per tonne (minimum charge $-1$ tonne)	\$428.18	\$42.82	\$471.00	999
Asbestos (must be wrapped and sealed in plastic) For quantities per tonne (minimum charge 1 tonne)	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	999
MATTRESSES				
	\$22 27	\$2 23	\$24 50	999
MATTRESSES  Mattress, Lounges - all sizes (per item)	\$22.27	\$2.23	\$24.50	999
Mattress, Lounges - all sizes (per item)	\$22.27	\$2.23	\$24.50	999
Mattress, Lounges - all sizes (per item)  RECYCLABLES - DOMESTIC	\$22.27	\$2.23	\$24.50	999
Mattress, Lounges - all sizes (per item)  RECYCLABLES - DOMESTIC	\$22.27	\$2.23	\$24.50 No Charge	
Mattress, Lounges - all sizes (per item)  RECYCLABLES - DOMESTIC  *NOTE: Part load is considered to be 50% or less  Ferrous & non-ferrous scrap metal including car bodies and	\$22.27	\$2.23		999
Mattress, Lounges - all sizes (per item)  RECYCLABLES - DOMESTIC  *NOTE: Part load is considered to be 50% or less  Ferrous & non-ferrous scrap metal including car bodies and whitegoods certified free of CFC refrigerants  Plastic and steel farm chemical drums that are correctly cleaned to	\$22.27	\$2.23	No Charge	999
Mattress, Lounges - all sizes (per item)  RECYCLABLES - DOMESTIC  *NOTE: Part load is considered to be 50% or less  Ferrous & non-ferrous scrap metal including car bodies and whitegoods certified free of CFC refrigerants  Plastic and steel farm chemical drums that are correctly cleaned to "triple rinse" standard and delivered Monday to Friday	\$22.27	\$2.23	No Charge	999 999 999
*NOTE: Part load is considered to be 50% or less  Ferrous & non-ferrous scrap metal including car bodies and whitegoods certified free of CFC refrigerants  Plastic and steel farm chemical drums that are correctly cleaned to "triple rinse" standard and delivered Monday to Friday  Car batteries	\$22.27	\$2.23	No Charge  No Charge  No Charge	999 999 999
Mattress, Lounges - all sizes (per item)  RECYCLABLES - DOMESTIC  *NOTE: Part load is considered to be 50% or less  Ferrous & non-ferrous scrap metal including car bodies and whitegoods certified free of CFC refrigerants  Plastic and steel farm chemical drums that are correctly cleaned to "triple rinse" standard and delivered Monday to Friday  Car batteries  Domestic quantities of waste motor oil (Delivered separately)  Domestic quantities Recycling (Paper, Cardboard, Glass, Plastic, Steel and Aluminium)	\$22.27	\$2.23	No Charge  No Charge  No Charge  No Charge	999 999 999
Mattress, Lounges - all sizes (per item)  RECYCLABLES - DOMESTIC  *NOTE: Part load is considered to be 50% or less  Ferrous & non-ferrous scrap metal including car bodies and whitegoods certified free of CFC refrigerants  Plastic and steel farm chemical drums that are correctly cleaned to "triple rinse" standard and delivered Monday to Friday  Car batteries  Domestic quantities of waste motor oil (Delivered separately)  Domestic quantities Recycling (Paper, Cardboard, Glass, Plastic, Steel and Aluminium)	\$22.27 \$24.55	\$2.23 \$2.45	No Charge  No Charge  No Charge  No Charge	999 999 999 999
Mattress, Lounges - all sizes (per item)  RECYCLABLES - DOMESTIC  *NOTE: Part load is considered to be 50% or less  Ferrous & non-ferrous scrap metal including car bodies and whitegoods certified free of CFC refrigerants  Plastic and steel farm chemical drums that are correctly cleaned to "triple rinse" standard and delivered Monday to Friday  Car batteries  Domestic quantities of waste motor oil (Delivered separately)  Domestic quantities Recycling (Paper, Cardboard, Glass, Plastic, Steel and Aluminium)  RECYCLABLES - COMMERCIAL  Commercial waste - recycling (Paper, Cardboard, Glass, Plastic, Steel and Aluminium) - cost per cubic meter or part thereof			No Charge  No Charge  No Charge  No Charge  No Charge	999 999 999 999
Mattress, Lounges - all sizes (per item)  RECYCLABLES - DOMESTIC  *NOTE: Part load is considered to be 50% or less  Ferrous & non-ferrous scrap metal including car bodies and whitegoods certified free of CFC refrigerants  Plastic and steel farm chemical drums that are correctly cleaned to "triple rinse" standard and delivered Monday to Friday  Car batteries  Domestic quantities of waste motor oil (Delivered separately)  Domestic quantities Recycling (Paper, Cardboard, Glass, Plastic, Steel and Aluminium)  RECYCLABLES - COMMERCIAL  Commercial waste - recycling (Paper, Cardboard, Glass, Plastic, Steel and Aluminium) - cost per cubic meter or part thereof			No Charge  No Charge  No Charge  No Charge  No Charge	999 999 999 999
Mattress, Lounges - all sizes (per item)  RECYCLABLES - DOMESTIC  *NOTE: Part load is considered to be 50% or less  Ferrous & non-ferrous scrap metal including car bodies and whitegoods certified free of CFC refrigerants  Plastic and steel farm chemical drums that are correctly cleaned to "triple rinse" standard and delivered Monday to Friday  Car batteries  Domestic quantities of waste motor oil (Delivered separately)  Domestic quantities Recycling (Paper, Cardboard, Glass, Plastic, Steel and Aluminium)  RECYCLABLES - COMMERCIAL  Commercial waste - recycling (Paper, Cardboard, Glass, Plastic, Steel and Aluminium) - cost per cubic meter or part thereof  GREEN WASTE  Car/Station Wagon/Wheelie Bin/Ute/Van/Trailer/Light Truck (2-3	\$24.55	\$2.45	No Charge No Charge No Charge No Charge No Charge	999 999 999 999
Mattress, Lounges - all sizes (per item)  RECYCLABLES - DOMESTIC  *NOTE: Part load is considered to be 50% or less  Ferrous & non-ferrous scrap metal including car bodies and whitegoods certified free of CFC refrigerants  Plastic and steel farm chemical drums that are correctly cleaned to "triple rinse" standard and delivered Monday to Friday  Car batteries  Domestic quantities of waste motor oil (Delivered separately)  Domestic quantities Recycling (Paper, Cardboard, Glass, Plastic, Steel and Aluminium)  RECYCLABLES - COMMERCIAL  Commercial waste - recycling (Paper, Cardboard, Glass, Plastic, Steel and Aluminium) - cost per cubic meter or part thereof  GREEN WASTE  Car/Station Wagon/Wheelie Bin/Ute/Van/Trailer/Light Truck (2-3 Tonne)	\$24.55 \$11.45	\$2.45 \$1.15	No Charge No Charge No Charge No Charge No Charge \$27.00	999 999 999 999
Mattress, Lounges - all sizes (per item)  RECYCLABLES - DOMESTIC  *NOTE: Part load is considered to be 50% or less  Ferrous & non-ferrous scrap metal including car bodies and whitegoods certified free of CFC refrigerants  Plastic and steel farm chemical drums that are correctly cleaned to "triple rinse" standard and delivered Monday to Friday  Car batteries  Domestic quantities of waste motor oil (Delivered separately)  Domestic quantities Recycling (Paper, Cardboard, Glass, Plastic, Steel and Aluminium)  RECYCLABLES - COMMERCIAL  Commercial waste - recycling (Paper, Cardboard, Glass, Plastic, Steel and Aluminium) - cost per cubic meter or part thereof  GREEN WASTE  Car/Station Wagon/Wheelie Bin/Ute/Van/Trailer/Light Truck (2-3 Tonne)  Small Truck (4-5 tonne) – full load	\$24.55 \$11.45 \$32.27	\$2.45 \$1.15 \$3.23	No Charge No Charge No Charge No Charge No Charge \$27.00	999 999 999 999 999

		Year 23/24		
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	CL1

#### **GREEN WASTE** [continued]

Standard Dog Trailer (12 Tonne) – full load	\$192.27	\$19.23	\$211.50	999
Standard Dog Trailer (12 Tonne) – part load *	\$96.36	\$9.64	\$106.00	999
Super Dog Trailer (18 Tonne) – full load	\$400.00	\$40.00	\$440.00	999
Super Dog Trailer (18 Tonne) – part load *	\$202.27	\$20.23	\$222.50	999
Semi Trailer (25 Tonne) – full load	\$462.73	\$46.27	\$509.00	999
Semi Trailer (25 Tonne) – part load *	\$222.27	\$22.23	\$244.50	999

#### **COUNCIL PLANT - EXTERNAL RATE**

#### NOTE:

- 1. All motorized machinery/plant are inclusive of 1 operator only, if additional operators or labourers are required this will be an additional charge.
- 2. Establishment and removal costs will be based on above rates if plant has to be relocated to undertake works.
- 3. Minimum charge to be for one hour
- 4. Materials at cost + 30% (handling and administration) + 10% GST

Grader Hire – per hour	\$290.91	\$29.09	\$320.00	999
Slashing per hour – Minimum 1 hour charge	\$121.82	\$12.18	\$134.00	999
Roller Hire – Self Propelled Rubber Tyred per hour	\$166.36	\$16.64	\$183.00	999
Roller Hire – Self Propelled Vibrating Drum per hour	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	999
Loader Hire – per hour	\$223.64	\$22.36	\$246.00	999
Backhoe Hire – per hour	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	999
Crane Hire – 5 Tonne Slewing per hour + labour as required	\$320.00	\$32.00	\$352.00	999
Low Loader Hire – 20 Tonne per hour	\$223.64	\$22.36	\$246.00	999
Jet Patcher Hire – per hour	\$257.73	\$25.77	\$283.50	999
Portable Traffic Light Hire – Short Term Hourly Rate (Rate excludes operator & fuel)	\$22.27	\$2.23	\$24.50	999
Portable Traffic Light Hire – Short Term Daily Rate (Rate excludes operator & fuel)	\$161.36	\$16.14	\$177.50	999
Portable Traffic Light Hire – Long Term Hourly Rate (Rate excludes operator & fuel)	\$22.27	\$2.23	\$24.50	999
Portable Traffic Light Hire – Long Term Daily Rate (Rate excludes operator & fuel)	\$161.36	\$16.14	\$177.50	999
Street Sweeper Hire – per hour	\$242.73	\$24.27	\$267.00	999
Truck Hire – 2-4 Tonne per hour	\$107.73	\$10.77	\$118.50	999
Truck Hire – 5-7 Tonne per hour	\$149.09	\$14.91	\$164.00	999
Truck Hire – 12 Tonne per hour	\$190.45	\$19.05	\$209.50	999
Truck Hire – 12 Tonne with Dog Trailer per hour	\$227.73	\$22.77	\$250.50	999
Water Truck Hire – per hour	\$121.82	\$12.18	\$134.00	999
Semi Tipper Hire – per hour	\$233.64	\$23.36	\$257.00	999

#### SALE OF GRAVEL ONLY

(Haulage Charged Separately)

Natural per tonne	\$12.00	\$1.20	\$13.20	999
Crushed per tonne	\$24.55	\$2.45	\$27.00	999

	Year 23/24			
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	CL1
PORTABLE TOILETS				
Costs Per Day	\$101.36	\$10.14	\$111.50	999
Refundable Deposit	\$85.00	\$0.00	\$85.00	999
ROADWORK SIGNS (SUPPLY ONLY)				
Security Deposit (Refundable)	\$130.00	\$0.00	\$130.00	999
Cost per day	\$7.73	\$0.77	\$8.50	999
GRIDS				
Grids Application	\$295.45	\$29.55	\$325.00	999
Grids Annual Inspection	\$270.00	\$27.00	\$297.00	999
ACCESS PERMIT FOR OVER SIZE MASS VEHIC	CLES			
Class 1 or 3 Access Permit Application	\$87.50	\$0.00	\$87.50	999
Class 2 Access Permit Application	\$87.50	\$0.00	\$87.50	999
BARRICADES (MESH)				
Security Deposit (Refundable)	\$130.00	\$0.00	\$130.00	999
Cost per barricade per day	\$3.36	\$0.34	\$3.70	999
LABOUR (LABOURER ONLY)				
Labour Per hour (Minimum charge 1 hour then 30 minute intervals)	\$86.36	\$8.64	\$95.00	999
SUPERVISION OF WORKS				
Where Engineering Staff are involved per hour	\$159.09	\$15.91	\$175.00	999
SURCHARGE FOR OVERTIME WORK ON HOUF  NOTE: Minimum charge to be for one hour	RLY RATES	S (LABOUI	RER ONLY	")
·	444.55	****	* 40.00	000
First 2 hours (per hour)  After 2 hours (per hour)	\$44.55 \$85.45	\$4.45 \$8.55	\$49.00 \$94.00	999
ENGINEERING INSPECTION	φου.40	φο.33	φ94.00	393
Per Engineering Inspection	\$123.64	\$12.36	\$136.00	999
Ter Engineering inspection	Ψ120.04	Ψ12.50	Ψ130.00	333
ENGINEERING PACKAGE INSPECTIONS				
Engineering Package Inspections – Roads (Incl: Induction, Grade, Sub-base, Base & Seal)	\$798.18	\$79.82	\$878.00	999
Engineering Package Inspections – Water (Inspect new water main infrastructure for compliance with WSAA standards)	\$570.91	\$57.09	\$628.00	999
Engineering Package Inspections – Sewer (Inspect new sewer main infrastructure for compliance with WSAA standards)	\$570.91	\$57.09	\$628.00	999

#### **AERODROME**

#### HANGARAGE FOR INDIVIDUAL AIRCRAFT & GLIDERS

Daily Rate – per night	\$15.82	\$1.58	\$17.40	999
Weekly Rate	\$76.82	\$7.68	\$84.50	999
Monthly Rate	\$228.18	\$22.82	\$251.00	999
Glider Trailers – per week*	\$15.82	\$1.58	\$17.40	999
*NOTE: Where space permits, glider trailers can be hangared at the abo	ve rate per wee	k for short perio	ods of up to two	months
Long term (Storage) casual rate (minimum 12 month periods) – rate per month	\$137.27	\$13.73	\$151.00	999

#### PARKING ON AERODROME GROUNDS - FOR TRAILERS NOT ENCOMPASSED WITH HANGAR FEES

For Trailers not encompassed with Hangar Fees	No Charge	999
Continuation of hangarage for trailers after this period would be subject be given to aircraft and gliders.	to space being available. Priority for hangarage	will always

#### STORAGE CONTAINERS ON AIR AND PUBLIC SIDE OF COMPLEX

Weekly Rate	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	999
Annual Charge	\$1,059.09	\$105.91	\$1,165.00	999

#### **WATER SUPPLIES**

#### WATER CONNECTION FEES - NARROMINE, TRANGIE & TOMINGLEY

20mm service	\$1,215.00	\$0.00	\$1,215.00	999
25mm service	\$1,510.00	\$0.00	\$1,510.00	999
32mm* service	\$2,025.00	\$0.00	\$2,025.00	999
40mm* service	\$2,400.00	\$0.00	\$2,400.00	999
*Greater than 25mm - Pre-approval must gained prior to connection				

#### **UPGRADE EXISTING SERVICES - NARROMINE, TRANGIE, RURAL & TOMINGLEY**

25mm service	\$1,515.00	\$0.00	\$1,515.00	999
32mm* service			Costs + 30%	999
40mm* service and Greater			Costs + 30%	999
*Greater than 25mm - Pre-approval must gained prior to connection				

#### **COUNCIL STANDPIPES - PER KILOLITRE (AVDATA SYSTEM)**

Potable Water	\$3.65	\$0.00	\$3.65	999
---------------	--------	--------	--------	-----

# NARROMINE TRUCK WASH - LOCATION - WASTE MANAGEMENT FACILITY (AVDATA SYSTEM)

Per Minute Charge	\$0.95	\$0.10	\$1.05	999
Minimum Charge	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00	999

#### TRANGIE TRUCK WASH - LOCATION - SEWER TREATMENT PLANT (AVDATA SYSTEM)

Per Minute Charge	\$0.95	\$0.10	\$1.05	999
Minimum Charge	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00	999

	Year 23/24			
Name	Fee	GST	Fee	CL1
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

#### WATER METER EXTERNAL TEST FEES

NOTE: Fee to cover the cost of testing water meter at the request of the consumer. New Commonwealth Regulations state that only registered laboratories are able to undertake testing of water meters. (Charges will be reimbursed if meter found to be more than 4% in error)

#### \*Refundable if proven faulty

20mm service	Costs + 30%	
25mm service	Costs + 30%	999
32mm service	Costs + 30%	999
40mm service	Costs + 30%	999

#### WATER METER REPLACEMENT FEE

20mm service	Costs + 30%	999
Other Sizes	Costs + 30%	999

#### RELOCATE EXISTING WATER METER CONNECTION

All Sizes	Costs + 30%	999

#### NARROMINE WATER ACCESS CHARGES

20mm service	\$294.00	\$0.00	\$294.00	009
25mm service	\$456.00	\$0.00	\$456.00	009
32mm service	\$745.00	\$0.00	\$745.00	009
40mm service	\$1,160.00	\$0.00	\$1,160.00	009
50mm service	\$1,795.00	\$0.00	\$1,795.00	009
100mm service	\$7,205.00	\$0.00	\$7,205.00	009
Access Charge for Bulk Users (Community Groups/Organisations only – approved on a case by case basis)		75% of the A	ccess Charge	999

#### TRANGIE WATER ACCESS CHARGES

20mm service	\$294.00	\$0.00	\$294.00	009
25mm service	\$456.00	\$0.00	\$456.00	009
32mm service	\$745.00	\$0.00	\$745.00	009
40mm service	\$1,160.00	\$0.00	\$1,160.00	009
50mm service	\$1,795.00	\$0.00	\$1,795.00	009
100mm service	\$7,205.00	\$0.00	\$7,205.00	009
Access Charge for Bulk Users (Community Groups/Organisations only – approved on a case by case basis)		75% of the A	ccess Charge	999

#### **RURAL WATER ACCESS CHARGES**

20mm Service	\$294.00	\$0.00	\$294.00	999
25mm service	\$456.00	\$0.00	\$456.00	999
32mm service	\$745.00	\$0.00	\$745.00	999
40mm service	\$1,160.00	\$0.00	\$1,160.00	999
50mm service	\$1,795.00	\$0.00	\$1,795.00	
100mm service	\$7,205.00	\$0.00	\$7,205.00	999

	Year 23/24				
Name	Fee	GST	Fee	CL1	
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)		
TOMINGLEY WATER ACCESS CHARGES					
20mm service	\$294.00	\$0.00	\$294.00	009	
25mm service	\$456.00	\$0.00	\$456.00	009	
32mm service	\$745.00	\$0.00	\$745.00	009	
40mm service	\$1,160.00	\$0.00	\$1,160.00	009	
50mm service	\$1,795.00	\$0.00	\$1,795.00	009	
100mm service	\$7,205.00	\$0.00	\$7,205.00	009	
Access Charge for Bulk Users (Community Groups/Organisations only – approved on a case by case basis)		75% of the A	ccess Charge	999	
DRINKING WATER CONSUMPTION CHARGES					
Non-Residential Consumption Charges - Narromine, Trangie, Tomingley & Rural (per kilolitre)	\$2.50	\$0.00	\$2.50	999	
Residential - Narromine, Trangie, Tomingley & Rural (per Kilolitre)	\$2.35	\$0.00	\$2.35	999	
Bulk Water Supply - per Megalitre	\$590.00	\$0.00	\$590.00	999	
WATER METER READING FEE					
Water Meter Reading Certificate	\$51.00	\$0.00	\$51.00	999	
INTEREST RATE - WATER SERVICES					
Interest on Outstanding Water Charges		9.0	0% per annum	003	
WATER HEADWORKS					
Levied per additional Lot / Equivalent Tenement upon Subdivision					
DSP for Water Supply & Sewerage - Developer Charge (per ET) - Narromine Water Service Area	\$3,000.00	\$0.00	\$3,000.00	999	
BACKFLOW PREVENTION DEVICES					
Initial and Registration of backflow prevention devices	\$93.00	\$0.00	\$93.00	999	
Installation of backflow prevention devices where appropriate, if a property owner refuses to install the device	Device cost p	olus labour and registra	12.5% fee for tion expenses		
Annual Registration Fee for backflow prevention devices	\$62.00	\$0.00	\$62.00		
Testing of backflow devices when property owner refuses to do so plus registration fee	\$124.00	\$0.00	\$124.00		
Property inspection for backflow hazard identification assessment and design	\$170.00	\$0.00	\$170.00		
FIRE SERVICES AND FIRE FLOW INVESTIGATION	ONS SURV	'EYS			
Basic (simple single lot) fire flow investigation, single standpipe only, applicant must state demand to be modelled*	\$495.00	\$0.00	\$495.00		
Complex fire flow investigation requiring full site and system hydraulic modelling for design and subdivision approvals. Applicants are required to provide internal fire systems designs and demand models*	and testing in traffic control a Full recovery of use of Hydrai Consultancies	covery of field including multiple and any other costs for Engulic Model and sought, basedy of analysis re	e standpipes, costs incurred. ineering Staff, any external d on the level		
Dedicated Fire Service Access Charge with or without meter	\$557.00	\$0.00	\$557.00		

	Year 23/24			
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	CL1
	(exci. 031)		(IIICI: OST)	
PRIVATE WORKS				
Cost to undertake private works at customer requests on Council Assets; charges will be individually estimated and quoted to client. Quotes are valid for 3 months.			Costs + 30%	
SEWERAGE SERVICES				
SEWER JUNCTION FEE				
Narromine	\$676.00	\$0.00	\$676.00	999
Trangie	\$676.00	\$0.00	\$676.00	999
SEWER DIAGRAMS & PLANS				
Mains Junction Plan	\$112.73	\$11.27	\$124.00	
Sewer Diagram/Drainage Diagram	\$32.00	\$0.00	\$32.00	999
Drafting Sewer Plans for Dwelling	\$369.09	\$36.91	\$406.00	999
SEWER ACCESS CHARGES - RESIDENTIAL PR	OPERTIES			
Price includes a factor for usage charges				
Narromine – Residential	\$702.00	\$0.00	\$702.00	999
Trangie – Residential	\$702.00	\$0.00	\$702.00	999
SEWER ACCESS CHARGES - NON RESIDENTIATRANGIE	AL PROPE	RTIES - NA	ARROMIN	E &
20mm service	\$249.44	\$0.00	\$249.44	009
25mm service	\$389.75	\$0.00	\$389.75	009
32mm service	\$638.57	\$0.00	\$638.57	009
40mm service	\$997.76	\$0.00	\$997.76	009
50mm service	\$1,559.00	\$0.00	\$1,559.00	009
80mm service 100mm service	\$3,991.04 \$6,236.00	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$3,991.04 \$6,236.00	009
INTEREST RATE - SEWERAGE SERVICES	Ψ0,230.00	ψ0.00	ψ0,230.00	003
Interest on outstanding sewer charges		9 (	% per annum	003
NON RESIDENTIAL SEWER USER CHARGES				
Non-Residential per kl	\$2.70	\$0.00	\$2.70	999
As per Trade Waste Policy	Ψ2.10	φ0.00	Ψ2.70	333
SEWER HEADWORKS				
Levied per additional Lot / Equivalent Tenement upon Subdivision				
DSP for Water Supply & Sewerage - Developer Charge (per ET) - Narromine Sewer Service Area	\$3,500.00	\$0.00	\$3,500.00	999

DSP for Water Supply & Sewerage - Developer Charge (per ET) - Narromine Sewer Service Area	\$3,500.00	\$0.00	\$3,500.00	999

Name         Fee (excl. GST)         GST (incl. GST)         Fee (incl. GST)			Year 23/24		
(excl. GST) (incl. GST)	Name		GST		CL1
		(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

### **LIQUID TRADE WASTE SERVICES**

### **LIQUID TRADE WASTE FEES**

Annual Trade Waste Fee – Category 1 Dischargers	\$108.00	\$0.00	\$108.00	999
Annual Trade Waste Fee – Category 2 Dischargers	\$112.00	\$0.00	\$112.00	999
Annual Trade Waste Fee – Category 2S Dischargers	\$157.50	\$0.00	\$157.50	999
Annual Trade Waste Fee – Classification C (High Risk) – Category 3 Dischargers	\$707.00	\$0.00	\$707.00	999
Inspection fee Category 1 & 2	\$102.00	\$0.00	\$102.00	999

### APPLICATION FOR APPROVAL TO DISCHARGE

Category 1 Dischargers	\$108.00	\$0.00	\$108.00	
Category 2 Dischargers	\$330.00	\$0.00	\$330.00	
Category 3 Dischargers	\$433.00	\$0.00	\$433.00	
Category 2S Dischargers	\$433.00	\$0.00	\$433.00	

### NON COMPLIANCE FEE - CATEGORY 1 & 2 CHARGES PER KILOLITRE

Non Compliance Charges Category 1 Discharges	\$2.36	\$0.24	\$2.60	
Non Compliance Charges Category 2 Discharges	\$16.36	\$1.64	\$18.00	

# NON COMPLIANCE FEE - CATEGORY 3 (REFER TO DPE-WATER LIQUID TRADE WASTE WEBSITE FOR APPROPRIATE CHARGES)

Excess Mass Charges - Category 3	Refer to DPE-Water Liquid Trade Waste	
	Website for appropriate charges	

#### **USAGE CHARGES**

Trade Waste usage charges – Narromine & Trangie (Category 2	\$2.60	\$0.00	\$2.60	999
dischargers only) per kilolitre				

#### **INTEREST RATE**

Interest on Outstanding Trade Waste Charges	9.0% per annum	003
---------------------------------------------	----------------	-----

#### STORMWATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES

### LAND CATEGORISED AS RESIDENTIAL

Land Categorised as residential (Not strata titles)	\$25.00	\$0.00	\$25.00	010
Land Categorised as residential (strata titles)	\$12.50	\$0.00	\$12.50	010

# LAND CATEGORISED AS BUSINESS (OTHER THAN LAND ZONED RE2 - PRIVATE RECREATION

All lots with an area below 1,200 m2	\$25.00	\$0.00	\$25.00	010
All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2	\$50.00	\$0.00	\$50.00	010
All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2	\$100.00	\$0.00	\$100.00	010
All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2	\$375.00	\$0.00	\$375.00	010

		Year 23/24		
Name	Fee	GST	Fee	CL1
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

### **INTEREST RATE**

Interest on Outstanding Stormwater Levy Charges	9.0% per annum	003
-------------------------------------------------	----------------	-----

### **RECREATIONAL FACILITIES**

### **KEY DEPOSIT (REFUNDABLE UPON RETURN OF KEYS)**

Key Deposit for approved access to sport & recreational facilities*	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	999
ricy Deposit for approved access to sport & recreational facilities	Ψ30.00	Ψ0.00	Ψ30.00	333

### **AQUATIC CENTRES**

### **NARROMINE & TRANGIE AQUATIC CENTRES**

#### **SINGLE ENTRY**

Daily Admission	\$3.91	\$0.39	\$4.30	999
Children 5 years and under			No Charge	
Disability Carer Entry			No Charge	
Non-Swimming Admission Fee	\$2.45	\$0.25	\$2.70	999
Swimming carnival spectator fee	\$2.45	\$0.25	\$2.70	999
Schools – per person	\$3.36	\$0.34	\$3.70	999
Group Disability Entry - per person (Minimun 10 people)	\$3.36	\$0.34	\$3.70	

#### **SEASON TICKETS**

Full Season – Family Season Ticket (2 adults & 2 children under 18)	\$206.82	\$20.68	\$227.50	999
Full Season – Additional children under 18	\$15.09	\$1.51	\$16.60	999
Full Season - Single Season Ticket	\$105.91	\$10.59	\$116.50	999
Full Season – Senior Single Season Ticket (must show Seniors or Pensioner Concession Card)	\$86.82	\$8.68	\$95.50	999
Full Season - Student Ticket - 18 years & under (Must show Student ID)	\$86.82	\$8.68	\$95.50	

### HALF SEASON TICKETS (3 CONTINUOUS MONTHS)

Half Season – Family Season Ticket (2 adults & 2 children under 18)	\$120.45	\$12.05	\$132.50	999
Half Season – Additional children under 18	\$4.45	\$0.45	\$4.90	999
Half Season – Single Season Ticket	\$67.73	\$6.77	\$74.50	999
Half Season – Senior Single Season Ticket (must show Seniors or Pensioner Concession Card)	\$63.18	\$6.32	\$69.50	999
Half Season - Student Ticket - 18 years & under (Must show Student ID)	\$63.18	\$6.32	\$69.50	

#### **MISCELLANEOUS**

Labour Hire – Lifeguard (per hour)	\$41.36	\$4.14	\$45.50	999
Club or School Carnival hire fee (per day)	\$202.73	\$20.27	\$223.00	999
Casual hire of swimming pool clubhouse (per hour) - Narromine	\$24.55	\$2.45	\$27.00	999
Casual hire of swimming pool clubhouse for functions (per day) - Narromine	\$160.91	\$16.09	\$177.00	999
Exclusive use of entire pool and grounds for private event – per hour – Minimum hire two hours	\$144.55	\$14.45	\$159.00	999
Exclusive use of entire pool and grounds for private event – per day	\$768.18	\$76.82	\$845.00	999

		Year 23/24		
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	CL1
MISCELLANEOUS [continued]				
Hire of inflatable for private event – per hour – Minimum hire two hours	\$96.36	\$9.64	\$106.00	999
Hire of inflatable for private event – per day	\$672.73	\$67.27	\$740.00	999
COACHING				
Water Polo Club – per season	\$358.18	\$35.82	\$394.00	999
Swimming Club per season	\$358.18	\$35.82	\$394.00	999
Coaching private per hr/lane (Maximum of two (2) lanes)	\$26.36	\$2.64	\$29.00	999
Season Coaches (26 weeks)	\$420.91	\$42.09	\$463.00	999
Learn to Swim Programs – up to 4 weeks & per pool within normal pool hours	\$419.00	\$0.00	\$419.00	999
SPORT & FITNESS CENTRE				
GYMNASTIC CLUB				
Charge per Term	\$415.45	\$41.55	\$457.00	999
Annual Charge	\$1,477.27	\$147.73	\$1,625.00	999
SCHOOLS				
Schools - per term	\$763.64	\$76.36	\$840.00	
Schools - per annum	\$3,054.55	\$305.45	\$3,360.00	999
Schools - per hour	\$44.09	\$4.41	\$48.50	999
GYMNASIUM				
Unlimited Session*	\$9.00	\$0.90	\$9.90	999
Weekly Charge*	\$17.27	\$1.73	\$19.00	999
Monthly – Adults*	\$56.36	\$5.64	\$62.00	999
Monthly - Students 18 years & under (Must show student card)*	\$30.91	\$3.09	\$34.00	999
Monthly - Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pensioner Concession Card)*	\$30.91	\$3.09	\$34.00	999
Annual Membership – Adults*	\$611.82	\$61.18	\$673.00	999
Annual Membership – Students 15-18 yrs. (Must show Student Card)*	\$298.18	\$29.82	\$328.00	999
Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)*	\$298.18	\$29.82	\$328.00	999
Seasonal fee – per Adult (6 months)*	\$321.82	\$32.18	\$354.00	999
Seasonal fee – per Student 15-18 yrs (6 months) (Must show student card)*	\$149.55	\$14.95	\$164.50	999
Seasonal fee – per Senior (6 months) (Must show Seniors or Pensioner Concession Card)*	\$149.55	\$14.95	\$164.50	999
* Emergency Services personnel concession. (on presentation of current apply to weekly, monthly, seasonal and annual Gymnasium (individual) for		vices identifica	tion). 50% conc	ession to
Seasonal fee – per Club (Must show current player rego card)	\$2,690.91	\$269.09	\$2,960.00	999
Junior Teams Casual Use – per hour (Maximum 20 Players)**	\$51.36	\$5.14	\$56.50	999
** Must be under adult supervision				
Senior Teams Casual Use - per hour (Maximum 20 players)	\$51.36	\$5.14	\$56.50	
Personal Training or Coaching per hour	\$23.18	\$2.32	\$25.50	999
Electronic Access Key Deposit (Refundable upon return)	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	999

GYMNASIUM [continued]  Replacement Access Key  Annual Charge – Advertising Sign – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (GST Inclusive)  STADIUM  Individual stadium entry  Children 5 years and under	Fee (excl. GST) \$13.64	<b>\$1.36</b>	Fee (incl. GST) \$15.00 Costs + 30%	<b>CL1</b> 999
Replacement Access Key  Annual Charge – Advertising Sign – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (GST Inclusive)  STADIUM  Individual stadium entry		\$1.36	, , , , ,	
Replacement Access Key  Annual Charge – Advertising Sign – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (GST Inclusive)  STADIUM  Individual stadium entry		\$1.36	, , , , ,	
Annual Charge – Advertising Sign – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (GST Inclusive)  STADIUM  Individual stadium entry		\$1.30	, , , , ,	
STADIUM  Individual stadium entry				999
Individual stadium entry				
ř		<b>#0.22</b>	<b>ቀ</b> ጋ ርዕ	000
Children's years and under	\$3.27	\$0.33	\$3.60	999
Individual stadium entry – Seniors (must show Seniors or Pension	\$2.73	\$0.27	No Charge \$3.00	999
Concession Card)	45.4.00	<b>A</b> = 44	450 50	000
Commercial Business Hire per hour	\$54.09	\$5.41	\$59.50	999
Not for Profit or Community Group – per hour	\$38.64	\$3.86	\$42.50	999
After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child	\$51.36	\$5.14	\$56.50	999
After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child	\$9.82	\$0.98	\$10.80	999
Indoor Sport Team Registration Fee	\$48.64	\$4.86	\$53.50	999
Indoor Sport Players Fee (per person/per game)	\$4.91	\$0.49	\$5.40	999
Indoor Sport Team Non-Attendance Fee (per team/no notice given)	\$48.64	\$4.86	\$53.50	999
Seniors activity program (Single Entry)	\$2.91	\$0.29	\$3.20	999
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)	\$240.45	\$24.05	\$264.50	999
Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)	\$42.73	\$4.27	\$47.00	999
SMALL EXERCISE ROOM				
Not for Profit or Community Group - per hour	\$7.82	\$0.78	\$8.60	
Commercial Business Hire - per hour	\$12.55	\$1.25	\$13.80	
OVALS / FACILITIES				
USER CONTRIBUTIONS - NARROMINE (PER GROUND/SEAS	SON)			
SENIOR SPORTING BODIES - NARROMINE				
Senior Rugby League	\$590.91	\$59.09	\$650.00	999
Senior Rugby Union	\$590.91	\$59.09	\$650.00	999
Senior Cricket	\$296.36	\$29.64	\$326.00	999
Senior Soccer	\$296.36	\$29.64	\$326.00	999
Senior Touch Football	\$296.36	\$29.64	\$326.00	999
Cycle Club	\$296.36	\$29.64	\$326.00	999
Senior Netball	\$279.09	\$27.91	\$307.00	999
JUNIOR SPORTING BODIES - NARROMINE				
Junior Sporting Bodies			No Charge	999
MISCELLANEOUS - NARROMINE				
Single Use Charge (Boot camp, Schools, Not for Profit: Special Event Hire)	\$38.64	\$3.86	\$42.50	999
Lighting (Cost recovery per unit used plus 25% contribution to renewal costs to be placed in reserve)		Cost Re	ecovery + 25%	999
Half Bank of Lights - per hour	\$25.00	\$0.00	\$25.00	
Full Bank of Lights - per hour	\$50.00	\$0.00	\$50.00	

		Year 23/24		
Name	Fee	GST	Fee	CL1
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	
MISCELLANEOUS - NARROMINE [continued]				
Unauthorised Use of Council Grounds/Facilities (in addition to User Contribution)	\$96.36	\$9.64	\$106.00	999
Personal Trainers Using Council's Outdoor Facilities – per month/per ground (Approved Trainers Only)*	\$38.64	\$3.86	\$42.50	999
*Booking & Approval Required				
Personal Trainers Using Council's Outdoor Facilities – per annum/per ground (Approved Trainers Only)*	\$303.64	\$30.36	\$334.00	999
*Booking & Approval Required				
LED Advertising Sign – Dundas Park **	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	999
** Maximum 28 days per event				
Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)			Costs + 30%	999
Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)	\$42.73	\$4.27	\$47.00	999
SPECIAL EVENT HIRE - NARROMINE				
Special Event Hire & Management Fee (per day – Commercial)	\$144.55	\$14.45	\$159.00	999
Special Event Hire & Management Fee (per day – Not for Profit or Community Group)	\$48.18	\$4.82	\$53.00	999
USER CONTRIBUTIONS - TRANGIE (PER GROUND/SEA SENIOR SPORTING BODIES - TRANGIE	SON)			
Senior Rugby League	\$590.91	\$59.09	\$650.00	999
Senior Rugby Union	\$590.91	\$59.09	\$650.00	999
Senior Cricket	\$296.36	\$29.64	\$326.00	999
Senior Touch Football	\$296.36	\$29.64	\$326.00	999
Senior Soccer	\$296.36	\$29.64	\$326.00	999
Senior Netball	\$279.09	\$27.91	\$307.00	999
JUNIOR SPORTING BODIES - TRANGIE				
Junior Sporting Bodies			No Charge	999
MISCELLANEOUS - TRANGIE				
Single Use Charge (Boot camp, Schools, Not for Profit: Special Event Hire)	\$38.64	\$3.86	\$42.50	999
Lighting (Cost recovery per unit used plus 25% contribution to renewal costs to be placed in reserve)			Costs + 30%	999
Half Bank of Lights - per hour	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
Full Bank of Lights - per hour	\$50.00	\$0.00	\$50.00	
Unauthorised Use of Council Grounds/Facilities (in addition to User Contribution)	\$96.36	\$9.64	\$106.00	999
Personal Trainers using Council's Outdoor Facilities – per month/per ground (Approved Trainers Only)*	\$38.64	\$3.86	\$42.50	999
*Booking & Approval Required				
Personal Trainers using Council's Outdoor Facilities – per annum/per ground (Approved Trainers Only)*	\$303.64	\$30.36	\$334.00	999
*Booking & Approval Required				

		Year 23/24		
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	CL1
MISCELLANEOUS - TRANGIE [continued]				
Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)		Calci	ulated on area	999
Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)	\$42.73	\$4.27	\$47.00	999
SPECIAL EVENT HIRE - TRANGIE				
Special Event Hire & Management Fee (per day – Commercial)	\$144.55	\$14.45	\$159.00	999
Special Event Hire & Management Fee (per day – Not for Profit or Community Group)	\$48.18	\$4.82	\$53.00	999
HIRE OF COUNCIL MARQUEE				
Daily Hire Rate	\$151.82	\$15.18	\$167.00	999
Refundable security deposit – Cannot be waived	\$121.00	\$0.00	\$121.00	999
Not for Profit Organisations			No Charge	999

\$121.00

\$0.00

\$121.00

999

Refundable security deposit (Not for Profit Organisations) – Cannot be waived

## SHOWGROUND & RACECOURSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

### NARROMINE SHOWGROUND

Name

### HIRE OF NARROMINE SHOWGROUND

Showground Refundable Security Deposit in addition to usage charge	\$529.00	\$0.00	\$529.00	999
Turf Club per day - race day hire	\$1,336.36	\$133.64	\$1,470.00	999
Show Society – Annual Show per event	\$1,336.36	\$133.64	\$1,470.00	999
Horse Shows per day (incl. polocrosse)	\$662.73	\$66.27	\$729.00	999
Pony Club per carnival	\$221.82	\$22.18	\$244.00	999
Pony Club – Overnight Stay During Carnival (To Cover Power Used)	\$70.00	\$7.00	\$77.00	999
Pony Club – Carnival/Championship (Use of Own Facilities Only) – Per Event	\$56.36	\$5.64	\$62.00	999
Use of Arena Only – per day (eg: horse training classes)	\$60.00	\$6.00	\$66.00	999
Machinery Sales per day	\$296.36	\$29.64	\$326.00	999
Circuses, Travelling Shows, Bull Rides per day of show	\$359.09	\$35.91	\$395.00	999
Family Reunions / Parties etc per day	\$370.00	\$37.00	\$407.00	999
Other Functions – i.e. Poultry Exhibitions, Sheep Show per event	\$82.73	\$8.27	\$91.00	999
Special Events	\$170.91	\$17.09	\$188.00	999
Temporary Use of Facilities (overnight) – Minimum Charge plus	\$144.55	\$14.45	\$159.00	999
Temporary Use of Facilities (overnight) – Charge per vehicle	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	999
Overnight Camping Fee per night with a maximum 2 nights (For authorised Showground events only)	\$44.55	\$4.45	\$49.00	999
Overnight Camping – Fundraising Charity Event eg: Charity Horse Ride			No Charge	999
Rotary RYCAGS Camp – Per Day	\$79.09	\$7.91	\$87.00	999
HIRE OF STABLES - NARROMINE				
Nightly Charge up to 3 nights per stall per night	\$14.73	\$1.47	\$16.20	999
Weekly Rate or more than 4 nights per stall per night	\$10.73	\$1.07	\$11.80	999
HIRE COVERED CATTLE PAVILION				
Horse yards or barrier shed – per week	\$46.36	\$4.64	\$51.00	999
HIRE YARDS SURROUNDING MCNAB/JACK WA	ALSH STAI	BLES - PE	R WEEK	
McNab/Jack Walsh Permanent Hire per week – Stables	\$46.36	\$4.64	\$51.00	999
McNab/Jack Walsh Yard between stables & cattle yards	\$23.18	\$2.32	\$25.50	999
HIRE CATTLE YARDS - NARROMINE				
Per Pen – per week	\$11.09	\$1.11	\$12.20	999
HORSE TRAINING CLASSES - NARROMINE				
Use of facilities plus arena for horse training classes – per day	\$160.00	\$16.00	\$176.00	999
If stables used in conjunction with classes – per day	\$53.64	\$5.36	\$59.00	999

		V 00/04		
Name	Foo	Year 23/24	Гоо	CL1
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	CLI
TRAINER'S LICENCE - NARROMINE				
Trainers Annual Charge	\$110.91	\$11.09	\$122.00	999
TRANGIE SHOWGROUND				
HIRE OF TRANGIE SHOWGROUND				
Refundable Security Deposit in addition to usage charge	\$601.00	\$0.00	\$601.00	999
Race Club per day	\$1,336.36	\$133.64	\$1,470.00	999
Show Society – Annual Show per day	\$605.45	\$60.55	\$666.00	999
Shire Race Clubs per day	\$885.45	\$88.55	\$974.00	999
Horse Shows per day	\$263.64	\$26.36	\$290.00	999
Pony Club per carnival	\$221.82	\$22.18	\$244.00	999
Pony Club – Overnight Stay During Carnival (To Cover Power Used)	\$70.00	\$7.00	\$77.00	999
Pony Club – Carnival/Championship (Use of Own Facilities Only) – Per Event	\$56.36	\$5.64	\$62.00	999
Trangie Camp Draft Association (Major Events) per event	\$664.55	\$66.45	\$731.00	999
Use of Arena Only – per day (eg: horse training classes)	\$58.18	\$5.82	\$64.00	999
Machinery Sales per day	\$296.36	\$29.64	\$326.00	999
Circuses, Travelling Shows, Bull Rides per day of show	\$359.09	\$35.91	\$395.00	999
Family Reunions/Parties etc per day	\$370.00	\$37.00	\$407.00	999
Stock Sales per day	\$170.91	\$17.09	\$188.00	999
Special Events (facilities access without use of electricity)	\$170.91	\$17.09	\$188.00	999
Temporary Use of Facilities (overnight) – Minimum Charge plus	\$144.55	\$14.45	\$159.00	999
Temporary Use of Facilities (overnight) – Charge per vehicle	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	999
Other Functions – i.e. Poultry Exhibitions, Sheep Show per event	\$82.73	\$8.27	\$91.00	999
Use of premises for school exams			No Charge	999
Overnight Camping Fee per night with a maximum 2 nights (For authorised Showground events only)	\$44.55	\$4.45	\$49.00	999
Overnight Campers – Charity Events e.g.: Charity Horse Ride			No Charge	999
HIRE OF STABLES - TRANGIE				
Nightly Charge up to 3 nights per stall per night	\$14.73	\$1.47	\$16.20	999
Weekly Rate or more than 4 nights per stall per night	\$10.73	\$1.07	\$11.80	999
HORSE TRAINING CLASSES - TRANGIE				
Lies of facilities when even for house training alongs, you do.	#1CO OO	ф1C 00	#17C 00	000
Use of facilities plus arena for horse training classes – per day	\$160.00	\$16.00	\$176.00	999
If stables are used in conjunction with classes – per day	\$53.64	\$5.36	\$59.00	999
HIRE HORSE BOXES				
Per Box – per week	\$5.18	\$0.52	\$5.70	999
HIRE CATTLE YARDS - TRANGIE				
Per pen – per week	\$11.09	\$1.11	\$12.20	999
TRAINERS - TRANGIE				
Use of stables/cattle pavilion per week	\$46.36	\$4.64	\$51.00	999

		Year 23/24		
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	CL1
TRAINERS - TRANGIE [continued]				
Use of facilities only per week (including the track) – up to 2 horses	\$11.64	\$1.16	\$12.80	999
Use of facilities only per week (including the track) – more than 2 horses	\$30.00	\$3.00	\$33.00	999
TRAINER'S LICENCE - TRANGIE				

\$110.91

Trainer's Annual Charge

\$122.00

999

\$11.09

**Page Index of all Fees** 1 10.7 (2) & (5) Certificate (charge per lot) 15 100mm service 34 100mm service 34 100mm service 34 100mm service 35 100mm service 36 2 20mm service 33 20mm service 34 34 20mm service 34 20mm service 20mm service 35 36 20mm service 20mm service 34 20mm Service 34 33 25mm service 33 25mm service 34 25mm service 34 25mm service 34 25mm service 25mm service 34 25mm service 35 25mm service 36 3 32mm service 34 32mm service 34 32mm service 34 32mm service 34 32mm service 35 32mm service 36 32mm\* service 33 32mm\* service 33 37 Burraway Street Rooms - Weekly Hire with Signed Lease (Excludes Electricity Charges - Billed separately) 8 3D Printing - not including materials - per 15 minutes 3D Printing - not including materials - per hour 25 25 4 40mm service 34 34 40mm service 34 40mm service 40mm service 34 35 40mm service 40mm service 36 40mm\* service 33 40mm\* service and Greater 33 5 50mm service 34 50mm service 34 50mm service 34 50mm service 35 36 50mm service 80mm service 36

**Fee Name** 

Fee Name Page

### A

A3 - Black & White	
	7
A3 - Black & White	7
A3 - Black & White	8
A3 - Colour	7
A3 - Colour	7
A3 - Colour	8
A3 - per page	25
A4 - Black & White	7
A4 - Black & White	7
A4 - Black & White	8
A4 - Colour	7
A4 - Colour	7
A4 - Colour	8
A4 - per page	25
Abandoned Article – Large (Per Article)	14
Abandoned Article – Small (Per Article)	14
Abandoned Vehicle	14
Access Charge for Bulk Users (Community Groups/Organisations only – approved on a case by case basis)	34
Access Charge for Bulk Users (Community Groups/Organisations only – approved on a case by case basis)	34
Access Charge for Bulk Users (Community Groups/Organisations only – approved on a case by case basis)	35
	16
Additional fee for development application for designated development	
Additional fee for development application for development requiring concurrence, other than if concurrence is assumed	16
under this Regulation, section 55	
Additional fee for development application for integrated development - (Fees when an application for development	16
requires approval of a public / statutory authority under the integrated approvals of the EPA Act)	
Additional fee for development application that is referred to design review panel for advice	16
Additional fee for modification application if notice of application is required to be given under the Act, section 4.55(2) or	18
	10
4.56(1)	
Additional fee for modification application that is accompanied by statement of qualified designer	18
Additional fee for modification application that is referred to design review panel for advice	18
Adjoining Owner's Notification (no newspaper advertisement, per application)	16
Adult/Junior/Large Print/Non-Fiction - hard cover	26
Adult/Junior/Large Print/Non-Fiction - soft cover	26
Advertised Development (Includes newspaper advertisement, letters to adjoining owners and 2 weeks advertising	16
period)	
	07
Advertising	27
Advertising of rezoning	4 -
	וח
	15
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)	40
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)	40
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)	40 40
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)	40 40 15
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)	40 40 15
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)	40 40 15 41
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)	40 40 15 41 42
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)	40 40 15 41
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)	40 40 15 41 42 41
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)	40 40 15 41 42 41 42
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)	40 40 15 41 42 41
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  After 2 hours (per hour)	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  After 2 hours (per hour)  After Hours Callout Fee (per person)	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  After 2 hours (per hour)	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  After 2 hours (per hour)  After Hours Callout Fee (per person)  After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  After 2 hours (per hour)  After Hours Callout Fee (per person)  After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child  After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  After 2 hours (per hour)  After Hours Callout Fee (per person)  After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  After 2 hours (per hour)  After Hours Callout Fee (per person)  After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child  After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child  All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  After 2 hours (per hour)  After Hours Callout Fee (per person)  After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child  After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child  All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans  All lots with an area below 1,200 m2	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Hours Callout Fee (per person) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Hours Callout Fee (per person) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Hours Callout Fee (per person) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  After 2 hours (per hour)  After Hours Callout Fee (per person)  After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child  After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child  All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans  All lots with an area below 1,200 m2  All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 and below 5,000 m2  All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Hours Callout Fee (per person) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Hours Callout Fee (per person) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1,000 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 37
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  After 2 hours (per hour)  After Pours Callout Fee (per person)  After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child  After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child  All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans  All lots with an area below 1,200 m2  All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2  All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2  All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2  All Rural Land  All Sizes	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 37 28 34
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge)  Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Sign (first sign)  Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive)  Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event)  After 2 hours (per hour)  After Pours Callout Fee (per person)  After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child  After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child  All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans  All lots with an area below 1,200 m2  All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2  All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2  All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2  All Rural Land  All Sizes	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 37
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Hours Callout Fee (per person) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections)	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 37 28 34 20
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Hours Callout Fee (per person) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections) Alterations and Additions NO Drainage package (max. 4 Inspections)	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 37 28 34 20 20
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Hours Callout Fee (per person) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections)	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 37 28 34 20
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Hours Callout Fee (per person) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections) Alterations and Additions NO Drainage package (max. 4 Inspections) Annual Charge	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 37 28 34 20 20 33
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After 2 hours Callout Fee (per person) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections) Alterations and Additions NO Drainage package (max. 4 Inspections) Annual Charge Annual Charge	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 28 34 20 20 33 39
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Hours Callout Fee (per person) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections) Alterations and Additions NO Drainage package (max. 4 Inspections) Annual Charge	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 37 28 34 20 20 33
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections) Alterations and Additions NO Drainage package (max. 4 Inspections) Annual Charge Annual Charge Annual Charge – Advertising Sign – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (GST Inclusive)	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 28 34 20 20 33 39 40
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Hours Callout Fee (per person) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections) Alterations and Additions NO Drainage package (max. 4 Inspections) Annual Charge Annual Charge Annual Charge – Advertising Sign – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (GST Inclusive) Annual Inspection	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 28 34 20 20 33 39 40 10
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections) Alterations and Additions NO Drainage package (max. 4 Inspections) Annual Charge Annual Charge Annual Charge – Advertising Sign – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (GST Inclusive)	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 28 34 20 20 33 39 40
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After 2 hours (per hour) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections) Alterations and Additions NO Drainage package (max. 4 Inspections) Annual Charge Annual Charge Annual Charge – Advertising Sign – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (GST Inclusive) Annual Membership – Adults*	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 28 34 20 20 33 39 40 10
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Pours (per hour) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections) Alterations and Additions NO Drainage package (max. 4 Inspections) Annual Charge Annual Charge Annual Charge Annual Charge – Advertising Sign – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (GST Inclusive) Annual Inspection Annual Membership – Adults* Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)*	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 37 28 34 20 20 33 39 40 10 39 39
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After 2 hours (per hour) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections) Alterations and Additions NO Drainage package (max. 4 Inspections) Annual Charge Annual Charge – Advertising Sign – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (GST Inclusive) Annual Inspection Annual Membership – Adults* Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Students 15-18 yrs. (Must show Student Card)*	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 28 34 20 20 33 39 40 10 39 39
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After 2 hours (per hour) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections) Alterations and Additions NO Drainage package (max. 4 Inspections) Annual Charge Annual Charge – Advertising Sign – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (GST Inclusive) Annual Inspection Annual Membership – Adults* Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Students 15-18 yrs. (Must show Student Card)*	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 28 34 20 20 33 39 40 10 39 39
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Allour (per hour) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections) Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 4 Inspections) Annual Charge Annual Charge Annual Charge – Advertising Sign – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (GST Inclusive) Annual Inspection Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Permit (Declared Dangerous Dogs IN ADDITION to their one-off Lifetime Registration Fee)	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 28 34 20 20 33 39 40 10 39 39 12
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign Sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Pours (per hour) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections) Alterations and Additions NO Drainage package (max. 4 Inspections) Annual Charge Annual Charge Annual Charge Annual Charge Annual Charge – Advertising Sign – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (GST Inclusive) Annual Charge Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Students 15-18 yrs. (Must show Student Card)* Annual Permit (Declared Dangerous Dogs IN ADDITION to their one-off Lifetime Registration Fee) Annual Permit (for cats not desexed by four months of age IN ADDITION to their Lifetime Registration Fee)	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 37 28 34 20 20 33 39 40 10 39 39 12 12
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Sign Sign (first sign) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Pours (per hour) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections) Alterations and Additions NO Drainage package (max. 4 Inspections) Annual Charge Annual Charge Annual Charge Annual Charge Annual Charge – Advertising Sign – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (GST Inclusive) Annual Charge Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Students 15-18 yrs. (Must show Student Card)* Annual Permit (Declared Dangerous Dogs IN ADDITION to their one-off Lifetime Registration Fee) Annual Permit (for cats not desexed by four months of age IN ADDITION to their Lifetime Registration Fee)	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 28 34 20 20 33 39 40 10 39 39 12
Advertising Sign – 600mm x 900mm (Annual Charge) Advertising Sign – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Annual Charge – Permanent Sign @ \$437.00 per m2 or part thereof (GST Inclusive) Advertising Signs – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (Annual Charge) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) Advertising Signs – Temporary (Duration of Event) After 2 hours (per hour) After Allour (per hour) After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (6 weeks duration) per child After School Sporting Program (Single Class) per child All Classes – correction of typographical error on submitted plans All lots with an area below 1,200 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 10,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 1200 m2 and below 5,000 m2 All lots with an area greater than or equal to 5,000 m2 and below 10,000 m2 All Rural Land All Sizes Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 6 inspections) Alterations and Additions including drainage package (max. 4 Inspections) Annual Charge Annual Charge Annual Charge – Advertising Sign – Permanent @ \$437 per m2 (GST Inclusive) Annual Inspection Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Membership – Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card)* Annual Permit (Declared Dangerous Dogs IN ADDITION to their one-off Lifetime Registration Fee)	40 40 15 41 42 41 42 32 13 40 40 22 37 37 37 37 28 34 20 20 33 39 40 10 39 39 12 12

**Fee Name** Page A [continued] Annual Registration Fee for backflow prevention devices 35 12 **Annual Rental** Annual Trade Waste Fee - Category 1 Dischargers 37 Annual Trade Waste Fee - Category 2 Dischargers 37 Annual Trade Waste Fee - Category 2S Dischargers 37 Annual Trade Waste Fee - Classification C (High Risk) - Category 3 Dischargers 37 Appeal against determination of modification application under the Act, section 8.9 19 22 Application fee – Alteration to an existing approval Application fee – Alteration to existing approval 22 Application fee - Dwelling/Domestic 22 Application fee - Industrial/Commercial 22 12 Application for approval of temporary building Application for approval to install a manufactured home or moveable dwelling 10 Application for development not involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work, the subdivision of land or 16 the demolition of a work or building - Per Application Application for fee or reward, play a musical instrument or sing 11 Application for permission to occupy moveable dwelling on building site (caravan) Information 12 Application for review under the Act, section 8.3 that relates to a development application involving the erection of a 18 dwelling house with an estimated cost of \$100,000 or less Application for review under the Act, section 8.3 that relates to a development application not involving the erection of a 18 building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building Application for review under the Act, section 8.3 that relates to a development application, for development with an 18 estimated cost of — Base Fee - Review of Development Application up to \$5,000 Application to construct a temporary enclosure for the purpose of entertainment 11 Application to deliver a public address or hold a religious service or public meeting 11 Application to direct or procure a theatrical, musical or other entertainment for the public 11 Application to engage in a trade or business 11 Application to set up, operate or use a loudspeaker or sound amplifying device 11 Asbestos (must be wrapped and sealed in plastic) - from outside LGA - per tonne (minimum charge 1 tonne) 30 Asbestos (must be wrapped and sealed in plastic) For quantities per tonne (minimum charge 1 tonne) 30 30 Asbestos (must be wrapped and sealed in plastic) Over 10m2 - charge per tonne (minimum charge - 1 tonne) Asbestos (wrapped and sealed in plastic) - under 10m2 30 Assessment outside Council's Accreditation Level 22 Assistance Animal 12 B Backhoe Hire - per hour 31 Base Fee - All Developments from \$10M 16 Base Fee - All Developments from \$1M to \$10M 16 Base Fee - All Developments from \$250,001 to \$500,000 15 15 Base Fee - All Developments from \$5,001 to \$50,000 excluding Class 1 dwelling with value < \$100,000 Base Fee - All Developments from \$50,001 to \$250,000 15 Base Fee - All Developments from \$500,001 to \$1M 16 Base Fee - Commercial / Industrial Buildings from \$100,001 to \$250,000 22 Base Fee - Commercial / Industrial Buildings from \$15,001 to \$100,000 22 Base Fee - Commercial / Industrial Buildings from \$250,000 22 Base Fee - Commercial / Industrial Buildings up to \$15,000 22 Base Fee - Modification of Development Application from \$1,000,001 to \$10,000,000 17 Base Fee - Modification of Development Application from \$10M 18 Base Fee - Modification of Development Application from \$250,001 to \$500,000 17 Base Fee - Modification of Development Application from \$5,001 to \$250,000 17 Base Fee - Modification of Development Application from \$500,001 to \$1,000,000 17 Base Fee - New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions from \$100,001 to \$250,000 21 Base Fee - New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions from \$15,001 to \$50,000 21 Base Fee - New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions from \$250,001 to \$500,000 21 Base Fee - New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions from \$5,001 to \$15,000 21 Base Fee - New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions from \$50,001 to \$100,000 21 Base Fee - New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions from \$500,000 21 Base Fee - New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions up to \$5,000 21 Base Fee - Review of Development Application from \$1,000,001 to \$10,000,000 18 Base Fee - Review of Development Application from \$10M 18 Base Fee - Review of Development Application from \$250,001 to \$500,000 18 Base Fee - Review of Development Application from \$5,001 to \$250,000 18 Base Fee - Review of Development Application from \$500,001 to \$1,000,000 18 Basic (simple single lot) fire flow investigation, single standpipe only, applicant must state demand to be modelled\* 35

Bitumen (per cubic metre of road disturbed) - case by case, based on Council estimates to reinstate

Black & White - per A3 sheet

27 25

**Fee Name** Page В [continued] Black & White - per A4 sheet 25 26 Box of Books - large Box of Books - small 26 Bronze Plague 23 Building and Engineering Works Inspection Fee (Single) 20 Building Inspection Class 2 – 9 (Single) 20 **Building Statistics Charge - Monthly** 22 Building Statistics Charge - Per Annum 22 Bulk Disposal of non-domestic dead animals – per tonne 29 35 Bulk Water Supply - per Megalitre By a Private Certifier -per Certificate (for lodgement via NSW Planning Portal of a Construction Certificate, Subdivision 19 Works Certificate, Occupation Certificate Subdivision Certificate) By Auction 14 By Tender (All Advertising Costs & Preparation for Sale) 14 C Car 29 Car batteries 30 28 Car/Station Wagon/Wheelie Bin - SORTED Car/Station Wagon/Wheelie Bin - UNSORTED 28 Car/Station Wagon/Wheelie Bin/Ute/Van/Trailer/Light Truck (2-3 Tonne) 30 Carport, Patio or Garage < 75m2 21 21 Carport, Patio or Garage > 75m2 Carry out an activity prescribed by the regulations or an activity of a class or description prescribed by the regulations 11 10 Carry out Sewerage supply work Carry out stormwater drainage work 10 Carry out water supply work 10 Casual Hire of Hall (per hour) - (Hirer to clean before and after event) 24 Casual hire of swimming pool clubhouse (per hour) - Narromine 38 Casual hire of swimming pool clubhouse for functions (per day) - Narromine 38 Cat - Desexed (eligible pensioner) 13 Cat - Desexed (sold by pound/shelter) 13 Cat - Desexed or Not Desexed 13 Cat - Not Desexed (not recommended - eligible pensioner) 12 Cat - Not Desexed (not recommended) 13 Cat - Not Desexed (recognised breeder) 13 Cat - Not desexed by four months of age 13 Category 1 Dischargers 37 Category 2 Dischargers 37 Category 2S Dischargers 37 Category 3 Dischargers 37 Certificate of Compliance for Dangerous/Restricted Breed Enclosure 13 Charge per Term 39 Children 5 years and under 38 Children 5 years and under 40 Circuses, Travelling Shows, Bull Rides per day of show 43 Circuses, Travelling Shows, Bull Rides per day of show 44 Class 1 & 10 22 Class 1 and Class 10 Building 19 Class 1 or 3 Access Permit Application 32 20 Class 10 - No Drainage Class 10 Including Drainage 20 Class 2 & 9 22 Class 2 Access Permit Application 32 Class 2 to Class 9 not exceeding 200m2 19 Club or School Carnival hire fee (per day) 38 39 Coaching private per hr/lane (Maximum of two (2) lanes) Colour Copy per A3 sheet 25 Colour Copy per A4 sheet 25 Commercial - per hour 25 Commercial Business Hire - per hour 40 Commercial Business Hire per hour 40 Commercial waste - recycling (Paper, Cardboard, Glass, Plastic, Steel and Aluminium) - cost per cubic meter or part 30 thereof Commercial/Industrial (Greater than 500m2 but less than 1.000m2) (max. 7 Inspections) 20 Commercial/Industrial (Less than 500m2) (max. 4 Inspections) 20 Commercial/Industrial buildings - Estimated value between \$250,001 to and \$500,000 20

**Fee Name** Page [continued] Commercial/Industrial buildings - Estimated value between \$5,001 to and \$50,000 20 20 Commercial/Industrial buildings - Estimated value between \$50,001 to and \$250,000 Commercial/Industrial buildings - Estimated value between \$500,001 to and \$1,000,000 20 Community - per hour 25 Community Book Clubs - Annual 26 **Community Meetings** 24 Community Meetings 24 Compacted Waste Vehicle - per tonne 29 Company Searches - through Service Agent 7 Complex fire flow investigation requiring full site and system hydraulic modelling for design and subdivision approvals. 35 Applicants are required to provide internal fire systems designs and demand models\* Compliance certificate 11 Compliance cost notice - full cost recovery for council's involvement including plant, equipment, wages, reports, 10 investigations Compliance inspection – additional inspection 11 Compliance inspection – first inspection 11 Concurrence Fee Item 3.2(b) Schedule 4 EP&A Regs 2021 (payable to concurrence authority) 16 Connect a private drain or sewer with a public drain or sewer under the control of a council or with a drain or sewer 10 which connects with such a public drain or sewer Contaminated/Clinical Wastes (NO SHARPS) - per tonne (Minimum charge one tonne) 29 Copy of Building Certificate (cl. 261) 19 Cost per barricade per day 32 Cost per day 32 Cost recovery of Actual Costs to Council 14 Cost to undertake private works at customer requests on Council Assets; charges will be individually estimated and 36 quoted to client. Quotes are valid for 3 months. Costs Per Day 32 Council Chambers - Daily Hire 8 Council Chambers - Hourly 8 Council Chambers - Weekly Hire 8 Crane Hire – 5 Tonne Slewing per hour + labour as required 31 Crushed per tonne 31 CSPC Board Room - Daily Hire 8 CSPC Board Room - Hourly 8 CSPC Board Room - Weekly Hire 8 Cycle Club 40 D **Daily Admission** 38 Daily Hire Rate 42 Daily Rate – per night 33 Dangerous/Restricted Dog Collar (extra large) 13 Dangerous/Restricted Dog Collar (large) 13 Dangerous/Restricted Dog Collar (medium) 13 Dangerous/Restricted Dog Collar (small) 13 Dedicated Fire Service Access Charge with or without meter 35 Disability Carer Entry 38 Disposal Fee 14 Disposal of dead animals - After Hours 29 Disposal of large dead animals (Cattle/Horses) - each 29 Disposal of small dead animals (Sheep/Calves) - each 29 Disposal of small domestic animals (Cats/Dogs) - each 29 Dispose of Liquid Trade Waste into a sewer of the council 11 15 Document in hard copy Documents & Maps (hard copy) 15 Dog - Desexed (by relevant age - eligible pensioner) 12 Dog - Desexed (by relevant age) 12 Dog - Desexed (Sold by Pound/Shelter) 12 Dog - Not Desexed (not recommended eligible pensioner) 12 Dog - Not Desexed (Not Recommended) 12 Dog - Not Desexed (recognised breeder) 12 Dog - Not Desexed or Desexed (after relevant age) 12 12 Dog - Service of the State Dog - Working 12 Domestic quantities of waste motor oil (Delivered separately) 30 Domestic quantities Recycling (Paper, Cardboard, Glass, Plastic, Steel and Aluminium) 30 Drafting Sewer Plans for Dwelling 36

Fee Name	Page
<b>D</b> [continued]	
Draw water from council water supply or standpipe or sell water so drawn	10
Drawstring Bag	26
DSP for Water Supply & Sewerage - Developer Charge (per ET) - Narromine Sewer Service Area	36
DSP for Water Supply & Sewerage - Developer Charge (per ET) - Narromine Water Service Area	35 21
Dual Occupancy – exceeding \$500,000 Dual Occupancy – value up to \$500,000	21 21
Dual Occupancy – value up to 4500,000	21
E	
Each additional dwelling – dwelling is in the building or on the allotment Each Instance	19 7
Earphones - per set	7 26
Earthmoving – Tyre 15.5/25	30
Earthmoving – Tyre 17.5/25	30
Earthmoving – Tyre 20.5/25	30
Earthmoving – Tyre 23.5/25	30
Earthmoving – Tyre 25.5/25 Earthmoving – Tyre 26.5/25	30 30
Electronic Access Key Deposit (Refundable upon return)	39
Engineering Fee - project based	17
Engineering Package Inspections – Roads (Incl: Induction, Grade, Sub-base, Base & Seal)	32
Engineering Package Inspections – Sewer (Inspect new sewer main infrastructure for compliance with WSAA standards)	32
Engineering Package Inspections – Water (Inspect new water main infrastructure for compliance with WSAA standards)	32 19
Estimated Cost between \$100,001 and \$1,000,000 Estimated Cost Greater than \$1,000,000	19
Estimated Cost Up To \$100,000	18
Euthanasia	12
Euthanasia – per Animal Livestock	14
Exceeding 2,000m2	19
Excess Mass Charges - Category 3 Exclusive use of entire pool and grounds for private event – per day	37 38
Exclusive use of entire pool and grounds for private event – per day  Exclusive use of entire pool and grounds for private event – per hour – Minimum hire two hours	38
Exemption Certificate	11
Exemption from Barrier requirements under Sec 22 of the Act	12
Exhumation Fee (Weekdays) – Lawn	24
Exhumation Fee (Weekdays) – Monumental	23 24
Exhumation Fee (Weekend and Public Holidays) – Lawn Exhumation Fee (Weekend and Public Holidays) – Monumental	24
Expose or allow to be exposed (whether for sale or otherwise) any article in or on or so as to overhang any part of the	11
road or outside a shop window or doorway abutting the road, or hang an article beneath an awning over the road	
Extension of standard width per meter – Heavy Duty Crossing	27
Extension of standard width per meter – Medium Duty Crossing	27
Extension of standard width per meter – Standard Crossing	27
F	
Family Reunions / Parties etc per day	43
Family Reunions/Parties etc per day	44
Fax, incoming (all), additional pages* Fax, incoming (all), first page*	25 25
Fax, outgoing (Aust), additional pages*	25
Fax, outgoing (Aust), first page*	25
Fax, outgoing (O/S), additional pages*	25
Fax, outgoing (O/S), first page*	25
Fee for development application for integrated development Fee per animal	16 13
Feeding costs – Cost recovery of Actual Costs to Council	13 14
Ferrous & non-ferrous scrap metal including car bodies and whitegoods certified free of CFC refrigerants	30
Fire Safety (per application) – Major	20
Fire Safety (per application) – Minor	20
First 2 hours (per hour)	32 13
First release Food & Organics Service Charge - Non Rateable Properties - Optional Weekly Collection - Kerbside	13 28
Food & Organics Service Charge - Norr Kateable Properties - Optional Weekly Collection - Refusite  Food & Organics Service Charge - Other (Commercial Properties) - Optional Service	28
Food & Organics Service Charge - Residential Properties - Weekly Collection - Kerbside	28
Food Annual Inspection Admin fee - per premises	10
Food Inspection Community/Charity/Non-profit Food Inspection fee per hour - medium & high risk premises	10 10
EDOM DESCRIPTION FOR DELIGIOUS DECIGIO A DIGITAL DE CONTRESENTA DE	111

Fee Name	Page
F [continued]	
Food Inspection Low Risk Premises – Nominal Fee	10
Food Re-inspection fee	10
Footpath Security Deposit (Refundable if no damage incurred on footpath)	12
For dwelling house with construction less than \$100,000*	15
For fee or reward, transport waste over or under a public place	10
For Trailers not encompassed with Hangar Fees	33
Formal Application Access	8
Full Bank of Lights - per hour	40
Full Bank of Lights - per hour	41
Full Season – Additional children under 18	38
Full Season – Family Season Ticket (2 adults & 2 children under 18) Full Season – Senior Single Season Ticket (must show Seniors or Pensioner Concession Card)	38 38
Full Season - Single Season Ticket (must show Seniors of Ferisioner Concession Card)	38
Full Season - Student Ticket - 18 years & under (Must show Student ID)	38
G	
Giving Notice for Designated Development	16 16
Giving of notice for nominated integrated development, threatened species development or Class 1 aquaculture development	16
Giving of notice for other development for which a community participation plan requires notice to be given	17
Giving of notice for prohibited development	16
Glider Trailers – per week*	33
Grader 1300/24	30
Grader 1400/24	30
Grader Hire – per hour	31
Gravel (per cubic metre of road disturbed) – case by case, based on Council estimates to reinstate	27
Grids Annual Inspection Grids Application	32 32
Group Disability Entry - per person (Minimun 10 people)	38
<b>H</b>	
Half Bank of Lights - per hour	40
Half Bank of Lights - per hour	41
Half Season – Additional children under 18	38
Half Season – Family Season Ticket (2 adults & 2 children under 18)	38
Half Season – Senior Single Season Ticket (must show Seniors or Pensioner Concession Card) Half Season – Single Season Ticket	38 38
Half Season - Student Ticket - 18 years & under (Must show Student ID)	38
Heavy Duty Crossing @ 4.0m width	27
Hire of chairs (each)	24
Hire of Hall for evening functions i.e. parties, social gatherings (Hirer to clean before and after event)	24
Hire of Hall per day (9am to 5 pm) – (Hirer to clean before and after event)	24
Hire of inflatable for private event – per day	39
Hire of inflatable for private event – per hour – Minimum hire two hours	39
Hire of Memorial Hall – School Concerts (Hirer to clean before and after the event)	24
Hire of Memorial Hall – Special Charitable Occasions (Hirer to clean before and after the event)	24
Hire of the Memorial Hall – General use (Hirer to clean before and after event)	24
Hire of trestles (each)	24 44
Horse Shows per day Horse Shows per day (incl. polocrosse)	43
Horse yards or barrier shed – per week	43
HubnSpoke - Annual Hire per person (charge provides access to one desk and hub facilities)	8
HubnSpoke - Burraway Office - Daily Hire per person (charge provides access to office and hub facilities)**	8
HubnSpoke - Casual* Daily Hire per person (charge provides access to one desk and hub facilities)	8
HubnSpoke - Dandaloo Office - Daily Hire per person (charge provides access to office and hub facilities)**	8
HubnSpoke - Electronic Access Key	8
HubnSpoke - Monthly Hire per person (charge provides access to one desk and hub facilities)	8
HubnSpoke - Weekly Hire per person (charge provides access to one desk and hub facilities)	8
I	
If stables are used in conjunction with classes – per day	44
If stables used in conjunction with classes – per day	43
Impounding Officer Fee (per hour)	13
Improvement Notice - Administration Fee - Food Act Individual stadium entry	10 40
maiviada stadium entry	40

[continued] Individual stadium entry - Seniors (must show Seniors or Pension Concession Card) 40 Indoor Sport Players Fee (per person/per game) 40 Indoor Sport Team Non-Attendance Fee (per team/no notice given) 40 Indoor Sport Team Registration Fee 40 Information & Directional Signage - Signs & sign installation 27 Initial and Registration of backflow prevention devices 35 Inspection fee Category 1 & 2 37 Inspection prior to relocation (Outside Narromine Shire - 250km) 19 Inspection prior to relocation (Outside Narromine Shire - in excess of 250km) 19 Inspection prior to relocation (within Narromine Shire) 19 Inspections of Roadworks at Critical Stages (package of up to 8 inspections) 20 Install a domestic oil or solid fuel heating appliance, other than a portable appliance 11 Install or operate amusement devices 11 Install, alter, disconnect or remove a meter connected to a service pipe 10 Install, construct or alter a waste treatment device or a human waste storage facility or a drain connected to any such 11 device or facility Installation of backflow prevention devices where appropriate, if a property owner refuses to install the device 35 24 Inter Library Loan – per item Interest on outstanding sewer charges 36 Interest on Outstanding Stormwater Levy Charges 38 Interest on Outstanding Trade Waste Charges 37 Interest on Outstanding Waste, Recycling & FOGO Services 28 Interest on Outstanding Water Charges 35 Interment Fee - Reopening (Weekdays) - Lawn 24 Interment Fee - Reopening (Weekdays) - Monumental 23 Interment Fee - Still born and Children under 2 years (Buried in new grave - single interment) - Monumental 23 Interment Fee - Stillborn & Children under 2 years (Buried in children's section - single interment (No charge for 23 gravesite) Interment Fee - Stillborn & Children under 2 years (Buried in new grave - single interment) - Lawn 24 Interment Fee - Stillborn & Children under 2 years (Buried under Lawn Concrete Beam + Grave site at full cost 24 24 Interment Fee (Weekdays) - Lawn Interment Fee (Weekdays) - Monumental 23 Interment Fee (Weekends & Public Holidays) - Lawn 24 Interment Fee (Weekends & Public Holidays) - Monumental 23 Interment Fee Monumental - Reopening (Weekends & Public Holidays) 23 Interment Fee/Reopening (Weekends & Public Holidays) - Lawn 24 23 Interment of Ashes (Weekday) Interment of Ashes (Weekend & Public Holidays) 23 Interment of Ashes in grave or headstone (Weekdays) - Lawn 24 23 Interment of Ashes in grave or headstone (Weekdays) - Monumental 23 Interment of Ashes in grave or headstone (Weekends & Public Holidays) 24 Interment of Ashes in grave or headstone (Weekends & Public Holidays) - Lawn Internal Review fee 8 8 Interview Room - Daily Hire Interview Room – Hourly 8 Interview Room - Weekly Hire 8 Issue Copy of CC 22 Item Replacement - Library purchase cost 26 Item Replacement - Processing charge - per item 26 J Jet Patcher Hire - per hour 31 Junior Sporting Bodies 40 **Junior Sporting Bodies** 41 Junior Teams Casual Use - per hour (Maximum 20 Players)\*\* 39 K Key Deposit for approved access to sport & recreational facilities\* 38 Labour Hire - Lifeguard (per hour) 38 Labour Per hour (Minimum charge 1 hour then 30 minute intervals) 32 Laminating - A4 Size 7 Land Categorised as residential (Not strata titles) 37 Land Categorised as residential (strata titles) 37

**Fee Name** 

Page

Fee Name	Page
L [continued]	
Learn to Swim Programs – up to 4 weeks & per pool within normal pool hours	39
LED Advertising Sign – Dundas Park **	41
Library Bags – Nylon with the Macquarie Regional Library Logo	26 28
Light Truck (2-3 tonne) – full load – SORTED Light Truck (2-3 tonne) – full load – UNSORTED	28
Light Truck (2-3 tonne) – part load – SORTED	28
Light Truck (2-3 tonne) – part load – UNSORTED	28
Light Truck, $8.25 \times 15/16$ Light Truck, RV $4 \times 4$	29 29
Lighting (Cost recovery per unit used plus 25% contribution to renewal costs to be placed in reserve)	40
Lighting (Cost recovery per unit used plus 25% contribution to renewal costs to be placed in reserve)	41
Liquid Trade Waste Application	11 31
Loader Hire – per hour Lodging of a bond or proof of bank guarantee with council for incomplete subdivision works	19
Long term (Storage) casual rate (minimum 12 month periods) – rate per month	33
Low Loader Hire – 20 Tonne per hour	31
M	
Machinery Sales per day	43
Machinery Sales per day Mains Junction Plan	44 36
Maintenance and sustenance fee (per day held)	13
Major – per Certificate	19
Mattress, Lounges - all sizes (per item) McNab/Jack Walsh Permanent Hire per week – Stables	30 43
McNab/Jack Walsh Yard between stables & cattle yards	43
Medium Duty Crossing @ 3.5m width	27
Medium Truck (8-9 Tonne) – full load Medium Truck (8-9 tonne) – full load – SORTED	30 29
Medium Truck (8-9 tonne) – full load – UNSORTED	29
Medium Truck (8-9 tonne) – part load – SORTED	29
Medium Truck (8-9 tonne) – part load – UNSORTED	29
Medium Truck (8-9 Tonne) – part load * Microchipping fee – all dogs and cats*	30 12
Minimum Charge	33
Minimum Charge	33
Minor – per Certificate Minor Modifications to a DA (under S.4.55(1) of Act) (Minimal environmental impact)	19 17
Miscellaneous Items	26
Miscellaneous wastes which require special handling and disposal – per machine hour	29
Modification application - (a) under the Act, section 4.55(1A), or (b) under the Act, section 4.56(1) that involves, in the	17
consent authority's opinion, minimal environmental impact Modification application under the Act, section 4.55(2) or 4.56(1) that does not, in the consent authority's opinion, involve minimal environmental impact if the original development application fee was - Less than \$107.27	17
Modification application under the Act, section 4.55(2) or 4.56(1) that does not, in the consent authority's opinion, involve minimal environmental impact if the original development application fee was - more than \$107.27	17
Modification application under the Act, section 4.55(2) or 4.56(1) that does not, in the consent authority's opinion, involve minimal environmental impact, if the fee for the original Base Fee - Modification of Development Application up to \$5,000	17
Modification application under the Act, section 4.55(2) or 4.56(1) that does not, in the consent authority's opinion, involve minimal environmental impact, if the fee for the original development application was \$107.27 or more, and the original	17
development application involved the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of \$100,000 or less Monthly – Adults*	39
Monthly - Seniors (Must show Seniors or Pensioner Concession Card)*	39
Monthly - Students 18 years & under (Must show student card)*	39
Monthly Rate Motorbike	33 29
MRL Library Book Clubs - Annual	25
Multi Unit Residential (Greater than six units)	21
Multi Unit Residential (Up to six units) Multi-Unit Residential Package (per unit)	21 20
N	
Narromine	36
Narromine – Residential	36
Natural (per cubic metre of road disturbed) – case by case, based on Council estimates to reinstate Natural per tonne	27 31
reading por control	01

Fee Name	Page
N [continued]	
New Dwelling Package (max. 6 Inspections) New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions – Estimated value between \$250,001 to and \$500,000 New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions – Estimated value between \$5,000 and \$50,000 New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions – Estimated value between \$50,001 to and \$250,000	20 20 20 20
New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions – Estimated value between \$500,00 to and \$1,000,000  New Dwelling, Dwelling Alterations & Additions – Estimated value up to \$5,000  New Subdivision Road Name Sign  Nightly Charge up to 3 nights per stall per night	20 20 27 43
Nightly Charge up to 3 nights per stall per night Non – Fire Safety (per application) Non Compliance Charges Category 1 Discharges	44 20 37
Non Compliance Charges Category 2 Discharges Non-Residential Consumption Charges - Narromine, Trangie, Tomingley & Rural (per kilolitre) Non-Residential per kl Non-Swimming Admission Fee	37 35 36 38
Not for Profit or Community Group - per hour Not for Profit or Community Group – per hour Not for Profit Organisations	40 40 42
Notice of application for review of a determination under the Act, section 8.3	19
Occupied – Per approved receptacle in the garbage collection area (Residential) – Weekly Collection - Kerbside Officer Travel per kilometer	27 13
Operate a caravan park or camping ground Operate a manufactured home estate Operate a public car park	11 11 11
Operate on site sewage system Other Functions – i.e. Poultry Exhibitions, Sheep Show per event Other Functions – i.e. Poultry Exhibitions, Sheep Show per event Other Sizes	11 43 44 34
Outstanding Notices - EPA (cl5) Outstanding Rates & Charges Overdue Fees - Amnesty	20 7 25
Overdue Fees - Item per week Overnight Campers – Charity Events e.g.: Charity Horse Ride Overnight Camping – Fundraising Charity Event eg: Charity Horse Ride Overnight Camping Fee per night with a maximum 2 nights (For authorised Showground events only) Overnight Camping Fee per night with a maximum 2 nights (For authorised Showground events only)	25 44 43 43 44
P	
Part A Inspection Part B Inspection Part C Inspection Part E Inspection	10 10 10 11
Part F Inspection PC Computers - MRL Decommissioned Per Additional Officer per half hour (after 4 hours)	11 26 13 13
Per Additional Officer per hour Per Application (including creation of a public road) Per Application (not including creation of a public road) Per Application (Strata Title)	16 16 16
Per approved receptacle in the garbage collection area (Commercial) – Weekly Collection - Kerbside Per Box – per week Per Engineering Inspection Per Minute Charge	28 44 32 33
Per Minute Charge Per Officer Per Hour (during normal working hours) Per pen – per week	33 13 44
Per Pen – per week Per Unit above six units per USB Thumb Drives (16GB) Permanent	43 21 26 27
Permission to erect head/foot stones – Lawn Sections* NOTE: For Burials up to 1/7/2016. From 01/07/2016 fee included in Interment Fee.	24
Permission to erect head/foot stones – Monumental Sections* NOTE: For Burials up to 1/7/2016. From 01/07/2016 fee included in Interment Fee	23

Fee Name Page

### P [continued]

Perpetual Interment Right - Bedrock Garden Niche (Narromine Cemetery) Personal Trainers using Council's Outdoor Facilities – per annum/per ground (Approved Trainers Only)* Personal Trainers Using Council's Outdoor Facilities – per annum/per ground (Approved Trainers Only)* Personal Trainers using Council's Outdoor Facilities – per month/per ground (Approved Trainers Only)* Personal Trainers Using Council's Outdoor Facilities – per month/per ground (Approved Trainers Only)* Personal Training or Coaching per hour Place a waste storage container in a public place Place waste in a public place Plant - Plant including 1 operator per hour (Minimum Charge one hour) Plant - Plant including 2 operators per hour (Minimum Charge one hour) Plastic and steel farm chemical drums that are correctly cleaned to "triple rinse" standard and delivered Monday to Friday	23 41 41 41 41 39 11 11 12 12 30
Plus Charge per kilometre	12
Plus Chemical	12
Plus each advertisement in excess of one (1) or fee based on value (whichever is greater)	15 16
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	16 18
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	18
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	16
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	18
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	18
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000 Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000	16 17
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000	18
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$50,000	15
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	16
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	17
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	18
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of estimated cost exceeding \$100,000 Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of estimated cost exceeding \$15,000	22 22
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of estimated cost exceeding \$250,000	22
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of estimated cost exceeding \$500,000	21
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost	15
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost	18
Plus per \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost which exceeds \$5k	17 16
Plus per additional Lot created (for applications creating a public road) Plus per additional Lot created (for applications not creating a public road)	16
Plus per additional Strata Lot created	16
Plus Subdivision Certificate (per Lot)	17
Plus: for areas within 201m2 to 2,000m2 per m2	19
Pony Club – Carnival/Championship (Use of Own Facilities Only) – Per Event	43
Pony Club – Carnival/Championship (Use of Own Facilities Only) – Per Event Pony Club – Overnight Stay During Carnival (To Cover Power Used)	44 43
Pony Club – Overnight Stay During Carnival (To Cover Power Used)	44
Pony Club per carnival	43
Pony Club per carnival	44
Portable Traffic Light Hire – Long Term Daily Rate (Rate excludes operator & fuel)	31
Portable Traffic Light Hire – Long Term Hourly Rate (Rate excludes operator & fuel) Portable Traffic Light Hire – Short Term Daily Rate (Rate excludes operator & fuel)	31 31
Portable Traffic Light Hire – Short Term Hourly Rate (Rate excludes operator & fuel)	31
Possible additional fee from other Libraries	25
Postage & handling (if required)	26
Postage & handling (if required)	26
Potable Water Process swimming pool register application	33 11
Processing charge per hour	8
Processing Fee - Unauthorised Headstone (Headstone installed without prior approval)	23
Processing Fee - Unauthorised Headstone (Headstone installed without prior approval)	24
Property inspection for backflow hazard identification assessment and design	35
Property Searches – By Address, Lot & DP, Name – through Service Agent	7 27
Property Sign Provision of Cross	23
Provision of Cross	24
Public Health Premises – Skin Penetration Premises/Inspection Public Swimming Pools/Inspection Beauty Salons/	10
Hairdressers	
Purchase Perpetual Interment Right - Niche – Narromine (New Lawn Wall) Located in Lawn Section	23 23
Purchase Perpetual Interment Right - Niche – Narromine (Monumental Walls), Trangie & Tomingley Purchase Perpetual Interment Right (2.4m x .9m)	23
	20

Fee Name	Page
P [continued]	
Purchase Perpetual Interment Right (2.4m x 1.2m) – (Includes Perpetual Maintenance) Purchase Vase for Niche Wall - Fitting Included	23 23
R	
Race Club per day Ratepayer responsible for all costs (includes Early & Late Stage Intervention & service fees) Recycling Service Charge (Commercial) – Fortnightly Collection - Kerbside Recycling Service Charge (Residential) – Fortnightly Collection - Kerbside Refundable Deposit Refundable Security Deposit Refundable Security Deposit (All events except for evening functions) Refundable Security Deposit (all events except for evening functions) Refundable Security Deposit (all events except for evening functions) Refundable Security Deposit (in the fortnight for Profit Organisations) – Cannot be waived Refundable Security Deposit (in addition to usage charge Regustration Refundable Security Deposit in addition to usage charge Registration Late Fee - where registration fee has not been paid 28 days after when animal was required to be registered. Re-Inspection Re-Inspection (Prohibition Order) per hour (min charge of half an hour, maximum 2 hours) Release Fee - Vehicle / Article Removal Costs will be carried out on a Cost Recovery Basis Removal of ashes from Niche Wall (Council not responsible if plaque damaged during removal) Replacement Access Key Request for Email Copy of Original Rate or Water Notice Request for Email Copy of Original Rate or Water Notice Reservation (Lawn)* Reservation (Monumental)* Reservation Fee - per item Residential - Narromine, Trangie, Tomingley & Rural (per Kilolitre) Road Pavements Roller Hire - Self Propelled Rubber Tyred per hour Roller Hire - Self Propelled Vibrating Drum per hour Roller Hire - Self Propelled Vibrating Drum per hour	44 8 28 28 32 24 42 24 42 44 10 13 20 10 14 27 23 40 7 7 7 23 23 25 35 27 31 31 43
S	
Sale of Companion Animal – Including Microchipping, De-sexing & Lifetime Registration Sale of Land under Section 713 of the Local Government Act, 1993 (per property listed for sale) Scanner - 15 minutes* Scanner - per hour* Schools - per nour* Schools - per nour Schools - per person Schools - per person Schools - per person Schools - per per Adult (6 months)* Seasonal fee – per Adult (6 months) (Must show current player rego card) Seasonal fee – per Senior (6 months) (Must show Seniors or Pensioner Concession Card)* Seasonal fee – per Student 15-18 yrs (6 months) (Must show student card)* Seasonal fee – per Student 15-18 yrs (6 months) (Must show student card)* Sec 10.7 Basic Certificate (charge per lot) Second and subsequent release (within 12 months of first release) Section 603 Certificate Section 603 Certificate Section 603 Certificate – Expedition Fee Section 608 Fee for Inspection (Other) Section 735A Certificate Application Fee (Outstanding Notices LG Act) Security Bond Security Deposit (Refundable) Security Deposit (Refundable) Semi Trailer (25 tonne) – full load – SORTED Semi Trailer (25 tonne) – full load – UNSORTED Semi Trailer (25 tonne) – part load – SORTED Semi Trailer (25 tonne) – part load – UNSORTED Semi Trailer (25 tonne) – part load – UNSORTED	13 9 25 25 39 39 39 39 39 39 39 15 13 7 7 7 19 15 20 19 32 32 31 31 29 29 29 29

Fee Name Page

## **S** [continued]

Senior Cricket	40
Senior Cricket	41
Senior Netball	40
Senior Netball	41
Senior Rugby League	40
Senior Rugby League	41
	40
Senior Rugby Union	
Senior Rugby Union	41
Senior Soccer	40
Senior Soccer	41
Senior Teams Casual Use - per hour (Maximum 20 players)	39
Senior Touch Football	40
Senior Touch Football	41
Seniors activity program (Single Entry)	40
Sewer Diagram/Drainage Diagram	36
Shire Race Clubs per day	44
Show Society – Annual Show per day	44
Show Society – Annual Show per event	43
Showground Refundable Security Deposit in addition to usage charge	43
Single JPG 300 dpi image via email	26
Single TIFF/JPG 300 dpi image on CD (Commercial Use) – Cost includes CD	26
Single TIFF/JPG 300 dpi image on CD (Private Use) – Cost includes CD	26
Single Use Charge (Boot camp, Schools, Not for Profit: Special Event Hire)	40
Single Use Charge (Boot camp, Schools, Not for Profit: Special Event Hire)	41
Skip bins - from outside LGA - per cubic meter	29
Skip bins – per cubic metre	29
Skip Trace search fee – Using Service Agent (Ratepayer responsible for all searches)	8
Slashing per hour – Minimum 1 hour charge	31
Small Truck (4-5 tonne) – full load	30
Small Truck (4-5 tonne) – full load – SORTED	28
Small Truck (4-5 tonne) – full load – UNSORTED	28
Small Truck (4-5 tonne) – part load – SORTED	28
Small Truck (4-5 tonne) – part load – UNSORTED	29
Small Truck (4-5 Tonne) – part load *	30
Small tyre (wheel barrow, ride on lawn mower, aircraft and the like)	29
Soil – Clean virgin or mixed soil – Soil with <10% Contamination	29
Special Event Hire & Management Fee (per day – Commercial)	41
Special Event Hire & Management Fee (per day – Commercial)	42
Special Event Hire & Management Fee (per day – Not for Profit or Community Group)	41
Special Event Hire & Management Fee (per day – Not for Profit or Community Group)	42
Special Events	43
Special Events (facilities access without use of electricity)	44
Staff time - per hour	25
Staff Time per hour or part thereof – Not related to GST exempt charge	7
Staff Time per hour or part thereof – Not related to GST exempt charge  Staff Time per hour or part thereof – Related to GST exempt charge	7
Stage 1 – Milestone – Upon initial application	15
Stage 2 – Milestone – Opon Initial application  Stage 2 – Milestone – Upon endorsement of Council	15
Stage 3 – Milestone – Opon endorsement of Council Stage 3 – Milestone – Upon approval of the NSW Dept of Planning & Infrastructure 'Gateway'	15
Stamping of Additional Plans (per set)	19
Standard Crossing @ 3.0m width	27
Standard Dog Trailer (12 Tonne) – full load	31
Standard Dog Trailer (12 tonne) – full load – SORTED	29
Standard Dog Trailer (12 tonne) – full load – UNSORTED	29
Standard Dog Trailer (12 tonne) – part load – SORTED	29
Standard Dog Trailer (12 tonne) – part load – UNSORTED	29
Standard Dog Trailer (12 Tonne) – part load *	31
Stock Sales per day	44
Storage Fee – Vehicle (Per Day)	14
Street dining/articles on footpaths application fees	12
Street Sweeper Hire – per hour	31
Subdivision	22
Subdivision Certificate (per Certificate)	17
Subdivision Works Certificate - Application Only	17
Super Dog Trailer (18 Tonne) – full load	31
Super Dog Trailer (18 tonne) – full load – SORTED	29
Super Dog Trailer (18 tonne) – full load – UNSORTED	29
Super Dog Trailer (18 tonne) – part load – SORTED	29
Super Dog Trailer (18 tonne) – part load – UNSORTED	29

Fee Name	Page
S [continued]	
Super Dog Trailer (18 Tonne) – part load * Supervision Fee where Approved Contractor performs work per inspection Surrender Greyhound (Commercial) Survey Swimming carnival spectator fee Swimming Club per season Swimming Pool Swing or hoist goods across or over any part of a public road by means of a lift, hoist or tackle projecting over the footway	31 27 13 27 38 39 21 11
Т	
Temporary Temporary Crown Land Licence Agreements Temporary Use of Facilities (overnight) – Charge per vehicle Temporary Use of Facilities (overnight) – Minimum Charge plus Temporary Use of Facilities (overnight) – Minimum Charge plus Temporary Use of Facilities (overnight) – Minimum Charge plus Temporary Use of Facilities (overnight) – Minimum Charge plus Testing of backflow devices when property owner refuses to do so plus registration fee Tidy Towns clean ups and bulky item kerbside clean up Tote Bag - cotton Tractor Large 24.5/32 Tractor Large 30.5/32 Tractor Large 30.5/32 Tractor Medium over 1.5m Tractor Small to 1.5m Trade Waste usage charges – Narromine & Trangie (Category 2 dischargers only) per kilolitre Traffic Facilities for Commercial Purposes Applications Trainers Annual Charge Trainer's Annual Charge Trangie – Residential Trangie – Residential Trangie Camp Draft Association (Major Events) per event Transfer of ashes into suitable receptacle Truck Truck 1200/20 Truck Hire – 12 Tonne per hour Truck Hire – 12 Tonne per hour Truck Hire – 2-4 Tonne per hour Truck Hire – 5-7 Tonne per hour	27 8 43 44 43 44 35 29 26 30 30 30 29 37 27 44 45 36 36 44 23 29 29 29 31 31 31 31 43
U	
Unauthorised Use of Council Grounds/Facilities (in addition to User Contribution) Unauthorised Use of Council Grounds/Facilities (in addition to User Contribution) Unlimited Session* Unoccupied Waste Service Charge – Vacant Land (Commercial) Unoccupied Waste Service Charge (Residential) – Vacant Land Up to \$5,000 Use a standing vehicle or any article for the purpose of selling any article in a public place (Annual Fee) Use of Arena Only – per day (eg: horse training classes) Use of Arena Only – per day (eg: horse training classes) Use of facilities only per week (including the track) – more than 2 horses Use of facilities only per week (including the track) – up to 2 horses Use of facilities plus arena for horse training classes – per day Use of facilities plus arena for horse training classes – per day Use of premises for school exams Use of stables/cattle pavilion per week Utes/Vans Trailers – UNSORTED Utes/Vans/Trailers – SORTED	41 41 39 28 27 15 11 43 44 45 45 45 43 44 44 28 28
W	
Water Meter Reading Certificate Water Polo Club – per season Water Truck Hire – per hour Weekly Charge* Weekly Rate	35 39 31 39 33

Fee Name	Page
<b>W</b> [continued]	
Weekly Rate	33
Weekly Rate or more than 4 nights per stall per night	43
Weekly Rate or more than 4 nights per stall per night	44
Where Engineering Staff are involved per hour	32
Where re-inspection required	19
Working within Road Reserve under Section 138 of the Roads Act, 1993 such as (irrigation crossings, driveways, signs, pipelines, etc)	27
Workshops and Events - Children/youth under 16 - per participant (external service provider)	26
Workshops and Events- Adult - per participant (external service provider)	26